CONNECTING HISTORY Bibliography

Sidney-based newspaper articles were collected from the Digital Archives of the Sidney Memorial Public Library at https://sidney.advantage-preservation.com.

Newspaper articles from Binghamton and Oneonta, N.Y., were collected from https://www.newspapers.com, https://newspaperarchive.com, https://www.thedailystar.com, and in-office clip files.

The New York Times articles were collected from https://timesmachine.nytimes.com.

All other newspaper articles were collected from https://www.newspapers.com.

Chapter 1 - Hard Times Had Come to Sidney (1772-1923)

"Broad Silk Mill Will Open." Sidney Enterprise, March 29, 1922.

"Business Men at Their Annual Meeting." Sidney Enterprise, January 17, 1923.

Campbell, K.V. Sidney Then and Now 1772-1972. Vail-Ballou Press, Inc., 1972.

"Cohra Corporation." Sidney Enterprise, April 5, 1922.

Commemorating Fifty Years in Sidney, NY. Company booklet. 1975.

Cook, Grace. "Sidney is Small, But Village Plays Big Defense Role." The Binghamton Press, April 11, 1954.

"Cortland Cart & Carriage Company." Sidney Record, January 18, 1896.

"Cortland Cart & Carriage Company." Coachbuilt, June 5, 2023. http://www.coachbuilt.com/bui/c/cortland/cortland.htm

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.

"Dreaming' the Other Way." Sidney Record, January 20, 1894.

"Factory Plant Sold to Binghamton Man." Sidney Enterprise, April 23, 1924.

Fisher, Floyd A. "Grade 7 Historians Visit Cemetery." Sidney Record-Enterprise, December 17, 1953.

"Gathering Its Momentum." Sidney Record, May 6, 1916.

"Industrial Meeting." Sidney Enterprise, December 12, 1923.

Lingeman, Richard. Small Town America. Houghton Mifflin. 1981

MacLachlan, John A. "A Day to Remember." The Tri-Town News, December 10, 1980.

MacLachlan, John A. "A Short History of Sidney." The Tri-Town News, 1982-1983.

Mintz, Steven. "Historical Context: Post-World War I Labor Tensions." *The Gilder Lehrman Institute of American History*, March 24, 2024. https://www.gilderlehrman.org/history-resources/teaching-resource/historical-context-post-world-war-i-labor-tensions

"One of Our Leading Manufacturing Establishments." Sidney Record, February 5, 1898.

Palmer, I. Jeremiah. "Scintilla - A Famous Name in Sidney." *Delaware County NY Genealogy and History Site*. July 2008. https://www.dcnyhistory.org/Scintilla.pdf

Price, Wesley. "The Village We Can't Do Without." The Saturday Evening Post, March 3, 1951.

Richards, D.S. A New Deal on the Home Front: Sidney, NY 1939-1945. Graduate School of Binghamton University, 2011.

"The Sherwood Fund." The Scintillator, December 1964/January 1965.

- "Sherwood update." Sidney Record, December 8, 1923.
- "Sidney Historical Association Notes." Sidney Enterprise, July 18, 1946.
- "Sidney on the Susquehanna: 200 Years of History." Town of Sidney. June 5, 2023. https://townofsidneyny.gov/our-history/
- "Sidney Will Surely Be on the Map." Sidney Enterprise, August 29, 1923.
- "Sidney's Roseate Future." Sidney Enterprise, December 8, 1915.
- "The Strike Situation." Sidney Record, August 9, 1919.
- "Summary of 1882 to 1948 Sidney Record news." Sidney Record, May 6, 1948.

Taillon, Paul Michel. "Labour Movements, Trade Unions and Strikes (USA)." *International Encyclopedia of the First World War*. March 24, 2024. https://encyclopedia.1914-1918-online.net/article/labour-movements-trade-unions-and-strikes-usa/

"Unheralded, Swiftly Then Came Death." Sidney Record, September 20, 1924.

Wattles, Edwin R. "Part III. Town Histories – Sidney." *Delaware County NY Genealogy and History Site*. March 20, 2025. https://www.dcnyhistory.org/books/murraypartIII3.html#sidney

"The Way in Which Our Hub Looks to Some of Them." Sidney Record, February 5, 1898.

Weeden, Guy K. "The Corner Window." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 9, 1958.

Chapter 2 – The Scintilla Magneto Company (1891-1924)

"The Beginnings of the Bendix Magneto." *Quality Aircraft Accessories*. June 5, 2023. https://www.qaa.com/blog/the-beginnings-of-the-bendixmagnetos

Commemorating Fifty Years in Sidney, NY. Company booklet. 1975.

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.

"From Spirit of St. Louis to the Friendship 7." The Scintillator, April 1962.

"A Glance into Scintilla's Past." The Scintillator, March 1944.

"Highlights of the Story of the Growth of Scintilla." The Scintillator, August 1942.

"Jets Thunder an Aerial Salute, Commemorating Scintilla's 25th Year in Sidney." The Scintillator, November 1950.

Komons, Nick A. Bonfires to Beacons - Federal Civil Aviation Policy Under the Air Commerce Act 1926-1938. U.S. Department of Transportation Federal Aviation Administration, 1978.

Lock, Robert G. "Invention of the Magneto." Vintage Airplane. March/April 2023.

MacLachlan, John A. "A Short History of Sidney." The Tri-Town News, 1982-1983.

"Mag Check". AV Web. November 9, 2023. https://www.avweb.com/ownership/mag-check/

"The Office on West 52nd St." The Scintillator, February 1960.

Palmer, I. Jeremiah. "Scintilla - A Famous Name in Sidney." *Delaware County NY Genealogy and History Site*. July 2008. https://www.dcnyhistory.org/Scintilla.pdf

Pollard, Howard. Aero Engines, Magnetos and Carburetors. The MacMillan Company, 1918.

Price, Wesley. "The Village We Can't Do Without." The Saturday Evening Post, March 3, 1951.

"Scintilla Seeks Plant." The Indianapolis Star, August 10, 1924.

"Sidney Expands and Keeps Climbing." Sidney Record, December 20, 1924.

 "A start-up founded by two young engineers in 1891 continues to write industrial history today." ABB Corporation. August 29, 2023. https://new.abb.com/news/detail/624/a-start-up-founded-by-two-young-engineers-in-1891-continues-to-write-industrial-history-today
 "Still Preparing to Locate in Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, December 11, 1924.
 "Tribute to Mark Good Work Done." Sidney Record, December 20, 1924.

"Unheralded, Swiftly Then Came Death." Sidney Record, September 20, 1924.

"What is a Magneto and Why Do Airplanes Use Them?" One Monroe Aerospace. September 13, 2023. https://monroeaerospace.com/blog/what-is-amagneto-and-why-do-airplanes-use-them/

"What is an Aircraft Magneto?" Quality Aircraft Accessories. June 5, 2023. https://www.qaa.com/blog/what_is_an_aircraft_magneto

"Wilder Electric Trust Company Buys the Hatfield Plant--Running Full Speed May 1." Sidney Enterprise, December 18, 1924.

"Winfield T. Sherwood." Sidney Record, September 27, 1924.

Weeden, Guy K. "The Corner Window." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 9, 1958.

Chapter 3 – Scintilla Moves to Sidney and the Scintilla Pioneers (1925-1929)

"\$12,000 gift given The Hospital fund drive." The Oneonta Star, November 30, 1968. "200 Pay Tribute to Retiring Steiner." The Oneonta Star, October 27, 1962. "A.P. Homer Named as Navy Bid 'Fixer'." The New York Times, February 1, 1935. "Acquires Electrical Plant." The Boston Globe, November 25, 1925. "Address on Aviation at D.A.R. Meeting." Sidney Enterprise, April 5, 1928. "Advice That is Good for Every Village." Sidney Enterprise, June 30, 1927. "The Air Commerce Act of 1926." Aviation Online Magazine. March 25, 2024. http://avstop.com/history/needregulations/act1926.htm "Aircraft Explained by Mr. Fagan at Binghamton." Sidney Enterprise, July 26, 1928. "Airplane Men Plan \$140M Merger." Sidney Enterprise, April 11, 1929. "Airplane Picture Enjoyed by Many." Sidney Enterprise, April 29, 1926. "The Airplane Took a Drop." Sidney Record, July 31, 1926. "Airplanes in Flight at Men's Congregational Club." Sidney Enterprise, March 19, 1936. "An Album of Memories Honoring Mr. George E. Steiner." The Scintillator, October 1962. "Background Material for Bendix Historical Story." Bendix internal document, 1965. "Be Good to Those That are Good to Us." Sidney Record, March 29, 1928. "Bendix Aviation Corp." The Boston Globe, April 15, 1929. "Bendix Aviation Merger Nears." The South Bend Tribune, April 8, 1929. "Big Three' Accused of Ship Collusion." The New York Times, January 31, 1935. "Brown, Boveri Buy 2 More U.S. Electric Firms." Evening Courier (Camden, N.J.), October 5, 1925. "Building Contract Let to New York Builder." Sidney Enterprise, August 30, 1928. Campbell, K.V. "Oddzen Enz." The Tri-Town News, July 30, 1975. "Chamber Lauds Steiner For Service to Sidney." The Binghamton Press, May 10, 1950. "Chamber of Commerce Honors Thomas Z. Fagan." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 24, 1955. "Christmas Cheer for Sidney in Abundance." Sidney Enterprise, December 26, 1929. "Christmas Greeting from Mr. Steiner." The Scintillator, December 1948. "Collusion Charged in Warship Bidding." The New York Times, January 26, 1935. "Column O' Type." The Scintillator, September 1963.

Commemorating Fifty Years in Sidney, NY. Company booklet, March 12, 1975.

"Cornerstone of New Hospital Addition Laid." The Scintillator, October 1949.

- Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark A Treasury of Memories Mined From the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing. 1990.
- "Crossing Time for Atlantic Will Be Cut." Decatur Herald (Decatur, Ill.), November 7, 1928.
- "Day of 'Flivver Airplanes' Will Never Come Says Fagan." Sidney Enterprise, March 22, 1928.
- "Dodge Brothers are Named on the Bd. Of Directors." Lake County Independent and Waugekan Weekly Sun (Libertyville, Ill.), December 24, 1915.
- "Dr. Moore Gives Very Interesting Address." Sidney Enterprise, October 10, 1929.
- Dutcher, Rodney. "Behind the Scenes in Washington." The Leader-Call (Laurel, Miss.), May 14, 1935.
- "Employees Receive 5-10-15-20 Year Service Emblems." The Scintillator, April 1943.
- "FAA Historical Chronology, 1926-1996." Federal Aviation Administration. March 25, 2024. https://www.faa.gov/about/history/chronolog_history
- "Fagan presentation." Sidney Enterprise, March 14, 1929.
- "Fagan presentation." Sidney Enterprise, March 21, 1929.
- "Fagan presentation." Sidney Enterprise, May 2, 1929.
- "Fifth Service Awards Dinner Held." The Scintillator, August 1947.
- "Firm in Sidney Contributed to New Air Record." The Binghamton Press, April 15, 1927.
- "For High Achievement in the Production of War Materials." The Scintillator, May 1944.
- "Ford Stock Takes Jump." The Los Angeles Times, August 3, 1919.
- "Generosity Very Keenly Appreciated." Sidney Record, December 27, 1928.
- Gunthrup, Gerald. "The Gunny Sack." The Oneonta Star, May 1, 1957.
- "Hartwick College Honors Mr. Steiner." The Scintillator, June 1957.
- "Herman Hanni." The Oneonta Star, May 25, 1953.
- "Herman Hanni." The Scintillator, June 1, 1953.
- "Herman Hanni Dies, Pioneer at Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, May 23, 1953.
- "Herman Hanni Honored by C. of C. at Sidney." The Binghamton Press, May 8, 1947.
- "Highlights of the Army-Navy 'E' Presentation Ceremony." The Scintillator, May 1944.
- "Hobby Column." The Scintillator, May 1943.
- "Homes Still Needed for Scintilla Workers." Sidney Enterprise, April 25, 1929.
- "How About Sidney For an Airport?" Sidney Record, June 25, 1927.
- "It Seems to Be a Headache and the Cause is Too Much 'Pi'." The Binghamton Press, December 16, 1937.
- "It Took 25 Years to Write this Letter!" The Scintillator, September 1946.
- "Landing Field is Need of Village of Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, March 22, 1928.
- "Landing Field Would Add to Prosperity of Village." Sidney Enterprise, July 7, 1927.
- "Landing Fields are a Great Necessity." Sidney Enterprise, May 3, 1928.
- "A Lasting Impression." The Scintillator, October 1962.
- "Laurence Wilder, Engineer, is Dead." Chattanooga Daily Times, November 8, 1937.
- "Laurence Wilder, Noted Shipbuilder." The New York Times, November 8, 1937.
- "Lindy's Plane Can Make 124 Miles Per Hour." Chattanooga Daily Times, October 5, 1927.
- "Links in Our Production Chain...Sales Dept." The Scintillator, June 1944.
- "Lost Aviators Land on the Sidney Field." Sidney Enterprise, July 29, 1926.
- "The Magneto Decision Still in the Balance!" Sidney Record, August 9, 1928.
- "Magneto Factory Employs 250 Men." The Chenango Telegraph, May 29, 1958.
- "Management Club Fetes Mr. Steiner at Retirement Dinner." The Scintillator, October 1962.
- McGuirk, Charles J. "To Win Back the Seas." The Morning Post (Camden, N.J.), July 31, 1928.
- McGuirk, Charles J. "Wilder Turns to the Sea." The Morning Post (Camden, N.J.), August 1, 1928.

McGuirk, Charles J. "Wilder's Victory." The Morning Post (Camden, N.J.), August 2, 1928. "Memo to the General Mgr." The Scintillator, December 1949. "Monthly Luncheon Draws Big Crowd." Sidney Enterprise, November 12, 1925. "Mr. Fagan Booms Sidney Everywhere." Sidney Record, August 2, 1928. "Mr. Fagan Merits Kind Words Given to Him." Sidney Enterprise, June 6, 1929. "Mr. Fagan Reports on Airports for Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, May 31, 1928. "Mr. Fagan Urges Oneonta to Establish Flying Fields." Sidney Record, July 2, 1927. "Mr. Spengler Proves How to Cut Corners." Sidney Record, December 23, 1937. "Mr. Steiner Heads New Bendix Co." The Scintillator, May 1959. "Mr. Steiner Speaker at Management Conference." The Scintillator, March 1956. "Mr. T.Z. Fagan Addresses Sidney Chapter D.A.R." Sidney Record, April 5, 1928. "Navy Committee Calls Wilder." The Morning Post (Camden, N.J.), January 27, 1928. "Navy Department Runs Down Rumor Instead of Facts." The Times Record (Brunswick, Maine), April 10, 1935. "New Plant Waits Only for Inside Details." Sidney Enterprise, December 13, 1928. "New U.S. Plane Carrier Done." The Standard-Sentinel (Stillwell, Okla.), September 16, 1926. "Noted Engineer Dies on Coast." The Daily Herald (Biloxi, Miss.), November 8, 1937. "The Office on West 52nd St." The Scintillator, February 1960. "The Peoples' Forum." Sidney Enterprise, November 15, 1928. "Plan a Ship-Air Service." The Kansas City Times (Kansas City, Mo.), September 14, 1927. "Practical Experience in Operation of Airplane." Sidney Record, November 1, 1928. Price, Wesley. "The Village We Can't Do Without." The Saturday Evening Post, March 3, 1951. "Rededication Ceremony is Held at Sidney's Municipal Airport." The Tri-Town News, May 22, 1991. "Rentable Homes are Needed in Village." Sidney Enterprise, March 29, 1928. "Report on Landing Field for Sidney Village." Sidney Enterprise, May 31, 1928. Scales, Victor H. "Speed May Be Rival of Bulk in Atlantic Shipping Lanes." The Marshall News Messenger (Marshall, Tex.), January 16, 1928. "Scintilla Building Contract Signed." Sidney Record, August 30, 1928. "Scintilla Company Makes Gift of Cash to Airport." Sidney Enterprise, August 22, 1929. "Scintilla Magneto Co. of Sidney Doubles Manufacturing Plant." The Binghamton Press, January 28, 1929. "Scintilla Magneto Gives Banquet to its Employees." Sidney Enterprise, October 6, 1927. "Scintilla Magneto's Urgent Need." Sidney Record, October 4, 1928. "Scintilla Men to Hold Key Jobs at Montrose Division." The Scintillator, August 1951. "Scintilla Names Gregoire Division Engineering Head." The Binghamton Press, January 21, 1960. "Scintilla 'Old Timer' Thomas Fagan Dies." The Binghamton Press, December 6, 1957. "Scintilla's Building Contract Will Be Let This Week." Sidney Enterprise, August 23, 1928. "Shearer Lobby Quiz is Resumed." The Cushing Daily Citizen (Cushing, Okla.), September 26, 1929. Shoemaker, F.G. "Recent Developments in Aircraft Ignition Systems." SAE Transactions, Vol. 22, Part II, March 12, 1927. "Should Allow Village to Own Landing Field." Sidney Enterprise, January 3, 1929. "Sidney Bound to Stay on the Map." Sidney Record, March 29, 1928. "Sidney Building Contract Will Be Let This Week." Sidney Enterprise, August 23, 1928. "Sidney Leader, Industrial George Emil Steiner Dies." The Tri-Town News, August 9, 1978. "Sidney Magneto Plant Reported in Big Merger." The Binghamton Press, April 8, 1929. "Sidney Magneto Will Erect More Buildings." Sidney Enterprise, August 9, 1928. "Sidney Mourns Herman Hanni." Sidney Record-Enterprise, May 28, 1953.

"Sidney Needs Home-No Taxes for Five Years." Sidney Enterprise, June 28, 1928. "Sidney Needs Homes to Supply Workers." Sidney Enterprise, August 30, 1928. "The Sidney Record." Sidney Record, August 23, 1928. "Sidney The Future Home of Scintilla." Sidney Record, August 16, 1928. "Sidney-Made Magneto Has Wide Market." The Binghamton Press, December 9, 1927. "Sidney's Airport is Ordered by Voters." Sidney Enterprise, September 6, 1928. "Sidney's Future May Depend on an Airport." Sidney Enterprise, April 12, 1928. "Sidney's Future Most Promising." Sidney Record, June 28, 1928. "Sidney's Landing Field." Sidney Record, June 7, 1928. "Society, Meetings & Entertainments." The Chicago Daily Tribune, December 16, 1911. "Spengler Ends 37 Years of Service Feb. 1." The Oneonta Star, January 22, 1960. "Spengler Gives Post-War Views." The Scintillator, May 1945. "Spengler obituary." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 28, 1975. "Spengler, Scintilla Ace Engineer, Back from U.S. Mission to England." Sidney Record, July 22, 1943. "Steiner Honored At Testimonial." The Oneonta Star, October 2, 1962. "Study Club Hears Spengler." The Oneonta Star, January 17, 1957. "T.Z. Fagan." U.S. Airservice, June 1, 1929. "Talks on Aeronautics is Very Interesting." Sidney Enterprise, November 10, 1927. "Tans His Father's Hide." The Chicago Daily Tribune, May 4, 1910. "The Story of Scintilla's Lucky Horseshoe." The Scintillator, Feb/Mar 1965. "Thirty Year Salute Accorded General Manager." The Scintillator, January 1955. "Thomas Fagan Addresses Hamilton Exchange Club." Sidney Enterprise, November 10, 1927. "Thomas Fagan to Address Revolutionary Daughters." Sidney Enterprise, March 29, 1928. "Thomas Z. Fagan and the Scintilla." Sidney Record, March 23, 1933. "Thomas Z. Fagan First to Mark 35-Year Milestone at Scintilla." The Scintillator, November 1957. "To Vote on Airport September 4th." Sidney Enterprise, August 23, 1928. "Tom Fagan." The Scintillator, December 1957. "U.S. Railroads Seek European Experts' Help." The Miami News (Miami, Fla.), October 3, 1925. "Urges All to Become 'Air Minded'." Sidney Record, October 25, 1928. "Village Renames Airport Sidney/Thomas Z. Fagan Airport." The Tri-Town News, March 13, 1991. "Village Shares Flight Victory." The Binghamton Press, May 23, 1927. "W.J. Spengler Speaks on New Ignition Equipment." Sidney Record, December 11, 1947. "Walter Spengler Tells Exchangites of New Scintilla Products." Sidney Record, February 13, 1947. "Widely Known Magazine Editor Salutes Mr. Fagan." The Scintillator, January 1953. "Wilder is Dead in Pascagoula." Pensacola News Journal (Pensacola, Fla.), November 8, 1937. Wilder, Laurence R. "Rail Electrification Predicted as Next Major Improvement." The Minneapolis Sunday Tribune, January 3, 1926. Wilder, Laurence R. "Transatlantic Air Service Seen as a Costly Venture." The New York Times, November 13, 1927. "Wilder Out as Head of Brown Boveri Co." Evening Courier (Camden, N.J.), June 28, 1927. "Wilder Plans Ocean Service by Ship and Air." Libertyville Independent (Libertyville, Ill.), September 22, 1927. "Wilder Seeks Aid for His Ship Project." The New York Times, July 10, 1928. "You Can't Argue With This Policeman." The Binghamton Press, December 14, 1937.

Chapter 4 – The Great Depression and the Prelude to War (1930-1941)

"1,000 Workers is Scintilla's Goal." Sidney Record, May 21, 1936. "200 Family Units Also Temporary Shelter Units for Sidney Needs." Sidney Enterprise, March 20, 1941. "3,500 Employed at Scintilla by First of June." Sidney Enterprise, January 23, 1941. "60 Planes Monthly is War Dep't Goal." Sidney Record, August 27, 1936. "Airplane Spark Plugs Made at Scintilla." Sidney Record, July 4, 1935. "Airport flying school." Sidney Enterprise, April 9, 1936. "Airport Hangar is Now Complete." Sidney Enterprise, June 24, 1937. "Airport Hangar Work Launched." Sidney Record, October 15, 1936. "Airport Project Alive-With Federal Aid." Sidney Enterprise, April 26, 1934. "Army Formula Would Call Nine From Here." Sidney Enterprise, August 1, 1940. "Army Orders Go to Local Concerns." Sidney Enterprise, September 4, 1941. "As Others See Us." Sidney Record, May 24, 1934. "Bainbridge Company Awarded Contract." Sidney Record, August 8, 1935. "Bainbridge Contractor to Build Scintilla Addition." Sidney Enterprise, May 21, 1936. "Bainbridge Contractors Get Scintilla Contract." Sidney Enterprise, August 8, 1935. "Bendix Aviation Buys Factory Plot in Philadelphia." Sidney Enterprise, December 5, 1940. "Bendix to Put Teterboro Airport on Aviation Map." Sidney Record, March 4, 1937. "Brief News Items of Local Interest." Sidney Enterprise, May 22, 1941. "Business Improving in Industrial Field." Sidney Enterprise, February 22, 1934. "Citizens Must Make Good Their Pledge." Sidney Record, August 15, 1935. Commemorating Fifty Years in Sidney, NY. Company booklet, 1975. "Corrigan's 'Crate' Scintilla Equipped." Sidney Record, July 21, 1938. Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990. "Defense Class Enrollment High in Sidney School." Sidney Enterprise, September 12, 1940. "Defense Dorms Now Completed." Sidney Enterprise, September 11, 1941. "Defense Housing Pushed Through at a Rapid Rate." Sidney Enterprise, May 29, 1941. "Defense School Fitting Many for Skilled Work." Sidney Enterprise, April 10, 1941. "Delco Aviation Corp., Dayton, Ohio, Comes to Sidney." Sidney Record, April 28, 1932. "Delco Aviation Unites with Scintilla Plant." Sidney Enterprise, May 5, 1932. "Delco Machinery Comes to Sidney." Sidney Record, May 5, 1932. "Denies Rumors of New Building." Sidney Enterprise, October 7, 1937. "Exceedingly Bright Industrial Outlook." Sidney Record, May 23, 1935. "Extensive Improvements Planned Sidney Airport." Sidney Record, January 18, 1934. "Factory Building Operations Start Next Week." Sidney Record, July 25, 1935. "Fagan Addresses Oneonta Kiwanis." Sidney Enterprise, August 3, 1939. "Federal Aid for the Municipal Airport." Sidney Enterprise, January 18, 1934. "Federal Officials OK Building Sites." Sidney Record, July 2, 1936. "First Applications Made for Houses." Sidney Enterprise, August 7, 1941. "First Housing Unit Opens Its Doors." Sidney Enterprise, July 17, 1941.

"Give Street Names in Defense Project." Sidney Enterprise, August 14, 1941.

"Government Will Remedy Sidney Home Conditions." Sidney Enterprise, March 6, 1941. "Honor Man Who Brought Scintilla to This Village." Sidney Enterprise, June 12, 1941. "Hughes Plane Scintilla Equipped." Sidney Record, July 14, 1938. "Hurley-Townsend Plant Soon with the Scintilla." Sidney Enterprise, December 26, 1935. "Industrial Activity Underway in Sidney." Sidney Record, March 22, 1934. "Interesting Bit of Scintilla History." Sidney Record, July 8, 1937. "Lester Trees Tells Aviation Development." Sidney Enterprise, June 25, 1931. "Let Us Be Busy at the Task Before Us." Sidney Enterprise, December 11, 1941. "Lewis and Son Get Contract for New Buildings." Sidney Enterprise, May 16, 1940. "Lewis Co., Employs Thirty One Workers." Sidney Record, September 19, 1935. "Lower Sherman Avenue is Closed by Village Order." Sidney Enterprise, July 9, 1936. "Magneto Addition Nearing Completion." Sidney Record, July 23, 1936. MacLachlan, John A. "A Short History of Sidney." *The Tri-Town News*, 1982-1983. "Making Census to Learn Housing Possibilities." Sidney Enterprise, April 26, 1934. "Many Projects are Planned in Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, May 30, 1935. "Mayor Officially Sets Aside Day to Dedicate Homes." Sidney Enterprise, November 27, 1941. "More Homes Needed for Sidney Expansion." Sidney Enterprise, July 18, 1935. "New and Modern in Every Detail." Sidney Record, September 1, 1938. "New Scintilla Cafeteria Opens." Sidney Enterprise, September 11, 1941. "Night School at Sidney Hi Opens October 4." Sidney Enterprise, September 16, 1937. "Not a Wise Move." Sidney Record, July 19, 1934. "Opportunity Knocks at Employes' Door." Sidney Record, October 7, 1937. "Our Magneto is on the Spot' Declares T.Z. Fagan." Sidney Enterprise, March 26, 1936. Palmer, I. Jeremiah. "Scintilla - A Famous Name in Sidney." Delaware County NY Genealogy and History Site. July 2008. https://www.dcnyhistory.org/Scintilla.pdf "Parts of US Army Go Through Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, December 11, 1941. "PBA Approves Defense Housing Site at Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, April 3, 1941. "Plan Installation H-T Spark Plug Unit." Sidney Record, December 19, 1935. "Plans Housing at Sidney." The New York Times, March 2, 1941. "Plenty of Room for Expansion Say Officials." Sidney Enterprise, April 6, 1939. "Prophecies Giant Aviation Strides." Sidney Record, February 25, 1937. "Prosperity Showing Itself Here in Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, February 19, 1931. Richards, D.S. A New Deal on the Home Front: Sidney, NY 1939-1945, Graduate School of Binghamton University, 2011. "Rumored Increase in Scintilla Activities." Sidney Enterprise, May 23, 1935. "Scintilla Building Getting into Shape." Sidney Enterprise, August 6, 1936. "Scintilla Building Rapidly Nearing Completion." Sidney Enterprise, October 10, 1935. "Scintilla Company A Substantial Industry." Sidney Enterprise, June 7, 1934. "The Scintilla Completes Its Magneto Experiments." Sidney Enterprise, January 16, 1930. "Scintilla Continues Expansion." Sidney Record, April 16, 1936. "Scintilla Enters Agreement with U.S." Sidney Enterprise, November 13, 1941. "Scintilla Gets War Department Magneto Contract." Sidney Enterprise, September 12, 1940. "Scintilla Given Federal Order for U.S. Army." Sidney Enterprise, October 23, 1941. "Scintilla is Ahead of Code on All Lines." Sidney Enterprise, July 27, 1933.

"Scintilla is Sidney's Industrial Backbone." *Sidney Record*, January 24, 1935.

"Scintilla is Taking Over New Additions." Sidney Record, September 17, 1936. "The Scintilla Magneto Co. Inc." Sidney Enterprise, August 11, 1932. "Scintilla Magneto Enlarges Its Production Building." Sidney Enterprise, December 07, 1939. "Scintilla Magneto Lets Contract for Research Building." Sidney Enterprise, October 05, 1939. "Scintilla Magneto Plans to Add Another Big Unit." Sidney Enterprise, June 27, 1935. "Scintilla Prepares to Occupy New Addition." Sidney Record, November 14, 1935. "Scintilla Purchase Thirty-Acre Tract." Sidney Record, August 09, 1934. "Scintilla Puts on Some Additional Help." Sidney Enterprise, May 18, 1933. "Scintilla Ranks High as Bendix Corp., Unit." Sidney Record, April 02, 1936. "The Scintilla Story." The Scintillator, March 1949. "Scintilla to Erect Foundry Building." Sidney Record, July 25, 1935. "Scintilla Will Build Addition." Sidney Enterprise, April 11, 1940. "Scintilla Will Build, But Details Are Not Settled." Sidney Enterprise, August 1, 1935. "Second Dormitory Ready Next Week." Sidney Enterprise, August 14, 1941. "Second Dormitory Will be Built by Government." Sidney Enterprise, June 19, 1941. "Seventy Five Made Applications for New Project Homes." Sidney Enterprise, August 14, 1941. "Sidney Airport Part of CWA Projects." Sidney Enterprise, February 1, 1934. "Sidney Airport to be Improved." Sidney Record, March 22, 1934. "Sidney C of C Acts on Several Important Items." Sidney Enterprise, February 22, 1940. "Sidney Dedicates Sherwood Heights Housing Project." Sidney Enterprise, December 4, 1941. "Sidney Gets a Return View of Large Army Units." Sidney Enterprise, August 29, 1940. "Sidney Goes Hillcrest Way for New Homes." Sidney Record, July 2, 1936. "Sidney Requires Federal Aid of Half a Million." Sidney Enterprise, July 24, 1941. "Sidney Residents Must Put Shoulder to Wheel." Sidney Record, July 4, 1935. "Soldiers Continue to Pour to North Through Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, August 8, 1940. "Stock Being Sold for Home Building." Sidney Enterprise, August 8, 1935. "Stock Selling Drive Very Encouraging." Sidney Record, August 22, 1935. "Submits Site to Washington for Sidney Homes." Sidney Enterprise, March 13, 1941. "The Greater Sidney Company Organized." Sidney Enterprise, July 25, 1935. "Times Improving with More Men Employed." Sidney Enterprise, May 28, 1931. "To Construct Building at Sidney Scintilla Plant." Sidney Enterprise, April 16, 1936. "To Regulate Rents So That They May Be Reasonable." Sidney Enterprise, August 7, 1941. "To Start Construction Soon on Floor Space." Sidney Enterprise, May 29, 1941. "Torrential Rains Cause Immense Local Damage." Sidney Enterprise, July 11, 1935. "Transfer Fields into a Modern Small Village." Sidney Enterprise, September 18, 1941. "U.S. Condemns Land to Obtain a Quick Title." Sidney Enterprise, April 24, 1941. "Village Men See Need of Improved Sidney Airport." Sidney Enterprise, January 30, 1936. "Village Trustees Meet on Airport Project." Sidney Enterprise, February 27, 1936. "Vocation School Gets Approval of Board of Regents." Sidney Enterprise, May 23, 1940. "Vocational Training Part of Sidney School System." Sidney Enterprise, February 22, 1940. "What Are We Going to Do About It?" Sidney Record, August 8, 1935. "Will Build Hangar at Sidney Airport." Sidney Enterprise, October 25, 1934.

"Will Build New Homes for Sidney." *Sidney Enterprise*, February 15, 1940.

"Will Sidney Grasp This Industrial Opportunity?" *Sidney Record*, June 27, 1935. "Work Started at Scintilla Plant." *Sidney Enterprise*, June 4, 1936.

Chapter 5 – The World War II Years (1941-1945)

- "\$500,000 in Private Capital." Sidney Record, March 19, 1942.
- "1,800 Men, Women Needed For Tier War Jobs." Sidney Record, September 24, 1942.
- "100 Men to Leave During October." Sidney Enterprise, October 8, 1942.
- "2,620 Scintilla Workers March to Polls in NLRB Election." Sidney Record, February 12, 1942.
- "20-Ton Waste Paper Collected." Sidney Record, March 12, 1942.
- "3rd Army-Navy E Award letter." The Scintillator, May 1945.
- "400 Trained in Service School." The Scintillator, August 1943.
- "All Doubtful Cases to be Reclassified." Sidney Enterprise, October 1, 1942.
- "Area is 99% Dark as State Aides Watch Blackout." Sidney Record, February 19, 1942.
- "Army Day at Scintilla Will Be Held on Saturday, July 28." Sidney Enterprise, July 23, 1942.
- "Army Day Fete at Scintilla to Star War Aces." The Binghamton Press, July 18, 1942.
- "Army Day Fete at Scintilla to Star War Aces." Sidney Record, July 23, 1942.
- "Army Zones Scintilla Plant." Sidney Enterprise, September 17, 1942.
- "Army-Navy E Award." Naval History and Heritage Command, March 20, 2024. https://www.history.navy.mil/research/library/online-readingroom/title-list-alphabetically/a/army-navy-e-award.html
- "Army-Navy 'E' Award advertisement." The Binghamton Press, May 8, 1944.
- "Army-Navy 'E' Award Presentation Ceremony at Scintilla Plant Friday." Sidney Record, May 4, 1944.
- "Army-Navy 'E' Presentation at Scintilla, Friday." Sidney Enterprise, May 4, 1944.
- "Army-Navy Excellence Award." The Eisenhower School for National Security and Resource Strategy, March 20, 2024. https://es.ndu.edu/About/Army-Navy-Excellence-Award/
- "Audience of 1000 Persons at USO-Community Opening." Sidney Record, February 25, 1943.
- "Back Up Our Battleskies!" The Scintillator, June 1943.
- "The Beginnings of the Bendix Magneto." *Quality Aircraft Accessories,* June 5, 2023. https://www.qaa.com/blog/the-beginnings-of-the-bendixmagnetos
- "Bendix Purchases Quarter Million of War Bonds." Sidney Enterprise, September 23, 1943.
- "Bendix-Scintilla Magnetos Function After Being Hit." The Scintillator, October 1945.
- "Better Bus Service Transport War Workers Assured." Sidney Enterprise, July 23, 1942.
- "Bicycles Now Available." *The Scintillator*, June 1943.
- "A Big Stake in This War." The Scintillator, August 1943.
- "Black Market Gasoline Is Blamed as Workers' Train is Discontinued." The Binghamton Press, May 23, 1944.
- "Branch Norwich Plant for Scintilla." Sidney Record, May 27, 1943.
- "C. of C. of Sidney Calls Meeting to Map Reemployment." The Binghamton Press, August 3, 1944.
- "Capacity Use of Autos is Objective." Sidney Enterprise, October 15, 1942.
- "Ceramics to be Made Here." The Scintillator, January 1945.
- "Chamber of Commerce." Sidney Record, October 1, 1942.
- "Child Care Center in Sidney for Year." Sidney Enterprise, March 22, 1945.
- "Child Care Center to Open in Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, June 22, 1944.
- "Cigarettes for Service Men." The Scintillator, August 1943.

- "CIO Drops from Scintilla Election Race." Sidney Record, April 26, 1945.
- "Committee Named for War Production Drive." The Scintillator, July 1942.
- Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark A Treasury of Memories Mined From the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing. 1990.
- "Dear Fellow Workers." The Scintillator, November 1944.
- "Defense Plant Corporation." Wikipedia, March 20, 2024. https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Defense_Plant_Corporation
- "Defense School Classes Start." Sidney Enterprise, September 24, 1942.
- "Defense Training Hits Peak." Sidney Record, March 5, 1942.
- Dickson, Cecil B. "Scintilla, Rand Plants in U.S. Sale Program." The Binghamton Press, October 17, 1944.
- "Diesel Power Increasing." News and Record (Greensboro, N.C.), February 4, 1945.
- "Dormitory and 50 Homes to be Built This Year." *Sidney Enterprise*, June 3, 1943.
- "Drive to Enroll Workers for Scintilla Under Way." Sidney Record, August 20, 1942.
- "E.F. Van Horne Accepts Transportation Job with Scintilla Magneto." Sidney Enterprise, October 22, 1942.
- "East Delaware to Get Special Train to Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, May 20, 1943.
- "Eclipse Ends Magneto Job." Star-Gazette (Elmira, N.Y.), October 6, 1944.
- "Editorial." The Scintillator, September 1943.
- "Employment Office in Its New Home." Sidney Enterprise, February 25, 1943.
- "First O.-W. War Workers Train." Sidney Enterprise, January 21, 1943.
- "Flying Trapese Workers Cleaning Scintilla Smokestack." Sidney Record, August 16, 1945.
- "Former Scintilla Man Returns From Australia." Sidney Record, March 25, 1943.
- "Full House Enjoys "The Ghost Bird'." Sidney Enterprise, February 18, 1943.
- "Future Output At Scintilla Is Still Indefinite." The Binghamton Press, August 18, 1945.
- "Gas Rationing Board for Sidney." Sidney Enterprise, July 23, 1942.
- "Gasoline Rations for Driving to Work...." The Scintillator, November 1943.
- "Ghost Bird' Proves Success." The Scintillator, February 1943.
- "Government Will Build Homes for 160 More Families." Sidney Enterprise, June 17, 1943.
- "Greyhound Plans Sidney Bus Service." Sidney Enterprise, March 26, 1942.
- "Guards to Have Law on Their Side." Sidney Record, January 29, 1942.
- "Help Needed for New Recreational Building." The Scintillator, September 1942.
- "High Altitude Ignition Is New Scintilla Device." The Binghamton Press, January 23, 1945.
- "High Jumping Freight Delays Scintilla Workers." Sidney Record, March 23, 1944.
- "Highlights of the Army-Navy 'E' Presentation Ceremony." The Scintillator, May 1944.
- "History of the IAM." International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers. April 6, 2024. https://www.goiam.org/about/history-of-the-iam/
- "Hospital Drive is in Progress." Sidney Enterprise, July 9, 1942.
- "How's Business?" The Scintillator, July 1944.
- "Impressive Ceremony Marks Laying of the Sidney Hospital Cornerstone Sunday." Sidney Record, August 6, 1942.
- "Keeping Fighting Forces in the Air." Sidney Enterprise, April 27, 1944.
- "Keeping Production 'Up There' Inspires All of Us..." The Scintillator, December 1943.
- "Killed in Action." The Scintillator, November 1942.
- "Letters From Former Scintilla Employees Now in Service." The Scintillator, July 1942.
- "Little Theater Contributes 60,000 Cigarettes." The Scintillator, May 1943.
- "Local Union Wins by Over 600 at Workers Election." Sidney Enterprise, February 26, 1942.
- MacLachlan, John A. "A Short History of Sidney." The Tri-Town News, 1982-1983.

Maher, Catherine. "Half of Staff in Plant Women." The New York Times, December 20, 1942. "Many Attend the Dedication of New Hospital Sunday." Sidney Enterprise, August 19, 1943. "May Take Over USO Building, Plan of C. of C." Sidney Enterprise, March 30, 1944. "Mayor Zuber Gets Report on Transportation of Scintilla Workers." Sidney Record, February 19, 1942. "Meet C.J. Brennan." The Scintillator, November 1942. "Meet John Lombardi, Scintilla's Housing Administrator." The Scintillator, December 1942. "Meet Scintilla's Police Force." The Scintillator, January 1943. "Michel Appointed as Sidney Factory Manager." Sidney Record, March 22, 1945. "Millions for Uncle Sam." The Scintillator, September 1944. "Millions of Dollars in Unfilled Orders Now in Scintilla." Sidney Enterprise, October 19, 1944. "Miss Scintilla' Contest Finished in High Gear." The Scintillator, May 1943. "Move to Keep Sidney Train Service Starts." The Binghamton Press, May 26, 1944. "Naval Veteran Repairs Magnetos." The Scintillator, December 1944. "New High Altitude Aircraft Ignition System Announced." Sidney Enterprise, January 25, 1945. "New Ration Board for Employes of Scintilla Company." Sidney Enterprise, August 19, 1943. "New Scintilla Transportation Program to Blanket Vicinity." Sidney Record, August 20, 1942. "New Sidney Course Will Open Friday." Sidney Enterprise, February 26, 1942. "News Released Clarified." The Scintillator, October 1944. "NLRB Election at Scintilla Plant, Wednesday." Sidney Record, February 5, 1942. "Norwich Job Office Puts 108 to Work in Scintilla." Sidney Enterprise, September 10, 1942. "Norwich-Sidney Trains Still Run." Sidney Enterprise, December 7, 1944. "O&W Cadosia Train for Scintilla Workers." Sidney Record, June 3, 1943. "O&W Drops Plans for Commuter Service." Sidney Record, March 19, 1942. "O&W to Quit Rail Service to Scintilla." Sidney Enterprise, August 9, 1945. "O&W to Start Commuter Service by March 9th." Sidney Record, March 5, 1942. "Old Silk Mill Has Been Popular Under the USO." Sidney Enterprise, January 18, 1945. "Older Men Can Secure Work." Sidney Enterprise, March 4, 1943. "On the Job." The Scintillator, July 1942. "Operating Committee Proposed for Continuing U.S.O. Building Here." Sidney Record, January 18, 1945. "Output High At Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, December 9, 1944. "P.S.C. to Investigate Cadosia-Sidney Train Discontinuance." Sidney Record, August 3, 1944. "Perfect Workmanship Necessary, Says Colonel Jones." The Scintillator, September 1942. "The Pines' Offered as Likely Spot for Outings and Picnics." Sidney Record, September 14, 1944. "Plant Site Ration Board for Scintilla." The Scintillator, August 1943. "Plaque Dedicated to War Dead at Plant of Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, December 11, 1945. "Presenting...Scintilla's Sub-contractors Behr-Manning Corporation Troy, NY." The Scintillator, July 1944. "Presenting...Scintilla's Sub-contractors International Projector Corporation New York City." The Scintillator, September 1944. "Production Schedule Accelerated." The Scintillator, March 1945. "Products of Scintilla Aids on All Fronts." Sidney Enterprise, May 11, 1944. "Properly Observed." Sidney Enterprise, May 10, 1945. "PSC Gets Transportation Plea." Sidney Record, March 12, 1942. "Quota Next Month to be Close to 100." Sidney Enterprise, February 11, 1943. "Recreation Center Planned for Use of War Workers." Sidney Record, August 20, 1942.

"Remember Pearl Harbor." The Scintillator, December 1961. "Reviewing Scintilla's War Record." The Scintillator, October 1945. Richards, D.S. A New Deal on the Home Front: Sidney, NY 1939-1945. Graduate School of Binghamton University. 2011. "Rising Sun Sets!" Sidney Record, August 16, 1945. "Run-Off Referendum by Scintilla Workers Wednesday." Sidney Record, February 19, 1942. "Scarsdale Firm Gets Housing Job." Mount Vernon Argus (White Plains, N.Y.), October 13, 1943. "Scintilla Band Concert August 1." Sidney Enterprise, July 29, 1943. "Scintilla Boosts War Loan Drive." Sidney Enterprise, April 22, 1943. "Scintilla Branch in Norwich Closes." Sidney Record, July 13, 1944. "Scintilla Branch Opens at Norwich." The Scintillator, June 1943. "Scintilla Buys \$500,000 War Bonds." Sidney Record, April 22, 1943. "Scintilla Buys Big Slice of Bonds." Sidney Enterprise, May 17, 1945. "Scintilla Closed Indefinitely as Contracts Are Canceled." The Binghamton Press, August 17, 1945. "Scintilla Cost Accounting Offices to Move From Village Hall." Sidney Record, July 27, 1944. "Scintilla Counts 407 Employes in Armed Forces." Sidney Enterprise, November 19, 1942. "Scintilla Election Ordered by NLRB." The Binghamton Press, April 14, 1945. "Scintilla Employees Buy Over \$1,000,000 of Bonds." Sidney Record, April 29, 1943. "Scintilla Employees Raise Minute Man Flag." The Scintillator, September 1942. "Scintilla Employes to Vote Wednesday on Union Choice." Sidney Enterprise, February 19, 1942. "Scintilla Group to Stage Play." Sidney Enterprise, April 8, 1943. "Scintilla Helps Tire Rationing." Sidney Enterprise, April 9, 1942. "Scintilla Little Theater to Give "The Ghost Bird'." Sidney Enterprise, February 04, 1943. "Scintilla Magneto Given 'E' Award." Sidney Enterprise, April 13, 1944. "Scintilla Magneto Plant Earns Bond Award." Sidney Enterprise, July 30, 1942. "Scintilla Making Test of Operating in Oneonta." Sidney Enterprise, January 29, 1942. "Scintilla May Lose Third of Its Workers." The Binghamton Press, December 29, 1942. "Scintilla Personnel Director Named Chairman of Recreation Set-Up." Sidney Record, February 19, 1942. "Scintilla Plans Norwich Plant." Sidney Enterprise, May 27, 1943. "Scintilla Plant Force Termed Fighters, Too." The Binghamton Press, July 27, 1942. "Scintilla Plant Not For Sales Regardless of News Story." Sidney Record, October 19, 1944. "Scintilla plant windows." The Binghamton Press, September 29, 1944. "Scintilla Police Awarded 'Excellence' Guidon." Sidney Record, December 23, 1943. "Scintilla Produces Over 2,000,000 Aircraft Units Since Pearl Harbor." The Scintillator, December 1944. "Scintilla Products Aid On All Fronts, 'E' Award Assemblage is Told." The Binghamton Press, May 06, 1944. "Scintilla Residents Dance In Streets, Scintilla Closed." The Binghamton Press, August 15, 1945. "Scintilla Starts Three Shifts." Sidney Enterprise, June 25, 1942. "Scintilla to Require 6,000 New Employes During 1943, Says Manpower Commission." The Binghamton Press, December 15, 1942. "Scintilla Variety Show Draws Crowd." Sidney Enterprise, July 27, 1944. "Scintilla Vote Goes to A.F.L." The Binghamton Press, May 11, 1945. "Scintilla Vows Increased Output." Sidney Enterprise, December 10, 1942. "Scintilla War Bond Drive 'Over the Top'." The Scintillator, August 1942. "Scintilla Will Assist Farmers." Sidney Enterprise, July 8, 1943. "Scintilla Workers Plan Committees." Sidney Enterprise, August 13, 1942.

"Scintilla's Contact Man for Rationing Problems." The Scintillator, December 1942. "The Scintillator Speaks." The Scintillator, July 1942. "Scrap Drive at Scintilla Nets 61 Tons of Metal." Sidney Record, November 5, 1942. "See War Aces at Scintilla Army Day in Sidney Saturday." Sidney Enterprise, July 30, 1942. "Service Awards Presented June 1st." The Scintillator, June 1945. "Service Men Give 'Scintillator' a Warm Reception." The Scintillator, September 1942. "Shall the USO be Continued a Sidney Project." Sidney Enterprise, January 11, 1945. "Shortage of Tires Faces Commuters." Sidney Enterprise, January 29, 1942. "Sidney a Boom Town." Sidney Record, January 1, 1942. "Sidney Briefs." The Binghamton Press, June 2, 1945. "Sidney Buses Fail to Make Runs Due to Lack of Gas." Sidney Enterprise, May 6, 1943. "Sidney Center." Sidney Enterprise, January 14, 1943. "Sidney Child Care Center is Dead." Sidney Enterprise, February 17, 1944. "Sidney Firm Makes Tiny Power Unit for B-29's." The Binghamton Press, April 9, 1945. "Sidney Labor Election Ordered." Sidney Enterprise, February 5, 1942. "Sidney Needs a Rationing Office." Sidney Enterprise, May 14, 1942. "Sidney U.S.O. - Community Recreation Building Opened." The Scintillator, March 1943. "Sidney-Norwich Train Service Starts March 1." Sidney Enterprise, February 26, 1942. "Sidney's Bond Drive Credit Swelled \$300,000 By Scintilla Purchase." Sidney Record, December 14, 1944. "Six Offices Cooperate On Service Men's Mailings...." The Scintillator, February 1945. "The Soldiers are Very Grateful." Sidney Enterprise, February 1945. "Speaker at War Production Rally." Sidney Enterprise, July 16, 1942. "State Approves Plan to Train Women." Sidney Record, January 15, 1942. "State Officers are Guests at Child Care Meeting." Sidney Record, December 2, 1943. "Statement of Union Aims." Sidney Enterprise, July 31, 1941. "Stole Magneto Gets Sentence." Sidney Enterprise, August 19, 1943. "Sub-contractors Realize Vital Need for Quality." The Scintillator, November 1942. "Sworn in as Military Police." Sidney Enterprise, September 10, 1942. "Test Blackout for This Area Comes Next Week." Sidney Enterprise, May 14, 1942. Tetherly, George W. "Behind Pay Rolls of the Triple Cities." The Binghamton Press, July 20, 1945. "This is the Army' Day in Sidney, at Smalley's Theater." Sidney Enterprise, October 14, 1943. "Three Sidney Bus Route Applications Approved." The Binghamton Press, March 20, 1943. "Throng of 7000 See 'E' Award Presentation Ceremonies at Bendix Scintilla Plant." Sidney Record, May 11, 1944. "Time is Vital War Factor Warns Thomas." The Scintillator, August 1942. "To Discuss Train Service at Walton." Sidney Enterprise, May 13, 1943. "Train Planned For Norwich War Workers." The Binghamton Press, December 27, 1944. "Train Service for War Workers Assured on O.W." Sidney Enterprise, June 3, 1943. "Train Service From Cadosia Ends on July 15." Sidney Enterprise, July 06, 1944. "Transportation for Workers Proves Knotty Problem." Sidney Record, February 5, 1942. "Troopers Conduct Check on Proper Use of Gas Ration." Sidney Record, June 10, 1943. "Trouble to Get Sufficient Men." Sidney Enterprise, December 24, 1942. "Thinking of Them in So Many Ways." Sidney Enterprise, June 1, 1944. "Two Buses Operating to Haul Plant Workers From Walton to Sidney." Sidney Record, February 26, 1942.

"Two Concerns To Need 3,000 More Workers." The Binghamton Press, March 17, 1945. "Two Walton Busses Cease Operating." Sidney Enterprise, July 22, 1943. "U.S. Employes No Longer Deferred." Sidney Enterprise, November 19, 1942. "Union vote ad." Sidney Record, March 8, 1945. "Union Voting To Be Decided At Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, February 19, 1945. "USO Dedication of Building Well Attended." Sidney Enterprise, February 25, 1943. "V-E Day Plan Announced." The Scintillator, November 1944. "Very Few Cars Filled to Capacity Survey Showed." Sidney Enterprise, July 16, 1942. "Veteran's Bureau Established by Industrial Relations Department." The Scintillator, April 1945. "Village Board Sponsors Child Care Center." Sidney Enterprise, November 4, 1943. "Volunteers Plan Housing Survey for Scintilla Men." Sidney Enterprise, October 8, 1942. "The Vote at the Scintilla Plant." Sidney Enterprise, February 12, 1942. "Wage Boost at Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, June 13, 1942. "Walton-Sidney Bus." Sidney Enterprise, February 4, 1943. "Wanted Engineers Draftsmen ad." The Buffalo News (Buffalo, N.Y.), January 29, 1942. "War Department letter." The Scintillator, April 1944. "War Heroes and Soldiers of Production Army Rub Shoulders at Scintilla Rally." Sidney Record, July 30, 1942. "War is Terminated with Jap Surrender." Sidney Enterprise, August 16, 1945. "War Train on Maiden Trip." Sidney Enterprise, June 10, 1943. "War Workers in Great Demand." Sidney Enterprise, September 24, 1942. "War Workers Must Occupy Empty Seats." Sidney Enterprise, September 10, 1942. "War Workers Train Continues." Sidney Enterprise, July 20, 1944. "War Workers Train Service Will Continue." The Binghamton Press, June 19, 1944. "War Workers Transportation Discussed at Barracks Meet." Sidney Record, July 30, 1942. "War Workers' Train Run Off." The Binghamton Press, September 9, 1944. "War Workers' Train Service Is Extended." The Binghamton Press, June 9, 1944. "Who's Who in the Inspection Department." The Scintillator, October 1942. "Will Furnish Boys Many Smokes." Sidney Enterprise, June 15, 1944.

"Workers Discuss Union Plans." Sidney Enterprise, April 10, 1941.

Chapter 6 - Post-War Transition and the Origins of Bendix Connectors (1945-1950)

"5,000 See Scintilla Products." The Binghamton Press, September 27, 1948.

"5,000 Tour Plant At Scintilla." The Oneonta Star, September 30, 1948.

- "7 Key Differences Between Diesel and Gas Engines." Carparts, April 10, 2024. https://www.carparts.com/blog/7-key-differences-between-dieseland-gas-engines/
- "B-S Low Tension Ignition." The Scintillator, June 1947.

"Bendix Buys Sidney Plant For \$471,050." The Binghamton Press, August 13, 1946.

"Bendix Developments." The Scintillator, June 1946.

"The Bendix-Scintilla Electronic Ignition Analyzer." The Scintillator, October 1947.

"Continuing Our Series of New Scintilla Products." The Scintillator, October 1946.

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined From the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.

- "E.M. Van Name Honored for 25 Years at Scintilla." Sidney Record-Enterprise, August 17, 1950.
- "Family Day Attracts 5,000 to View Progress of Scintilla." Sidney Record-Enterprise, September 30, 1948.
- "Fifth Service Awards Dinner Held." The Scintillator, August 1947.
- "Financing World War II: Lessons From Japan And The US." *The Corner*, March 20, 2024. https://thecorner.eu/news-the-world/world-economy/financing-world-war-ii-lessons-from-japan-and-the-us/76348/
- "Flood Control in Sidney Area Gets Hearing." Sidney Enterprise, October 3, 1946.
- "A Glimpse at Scintilla's Fuel Injection Manufacturing Program..." The Scintillator, March 1946.
- "Gov't. Contracts Worth \$1,200,000,000 Terminated at Bendix." The Scintillator, October 1946.
- "Government Will Sell Its Part of Scintilla Plant." Sidney Record, September 27, 1945.
- "The Greeks Had a Word for Ceramics." The Scintillator, September 1947.
- Gunthrup, Gerald. "Business in the News." The Oneonta Star, September 4, 1948.
- "Hanni Editorial." Sidney Enterprise, September 26, 1946.
- "Hanni Squashes Ghost Town Rumors." Sidney Record, September 13, 1945.
- "Herman Hanni Honored as Sidney's 'Man of the Years'." Sidney Enterprise, May 8, 1947.
- Hils, Tom. "Bendix President Praises Co-operation of Area People." The Oneonta Star, January 21, 1950.
- "How Bendix Cut It's 1949 Income Cake." The Scintillator, April 1950.
- "How Diesel Engines Work." HowStuffWorks, April 10, 2024. https://auto.howstuffworks.com/diesel.htm#pt1
- "Kiwanians Hear History of Scintilla." The Oneonta Star, September 29, 1949.
- "Lester Hays Tells Exchange Club Housing History." Sidney Enterprise, July 24, 1947.
- "Life Begins at 3:30." The Scintillator, April 1948.
- "Maintenance Speeded By Ignition Analyzer." The Binghamton Press, March 7, 1947.
- "Mediator May Be Called Into Scintilla Talks." The Binghamton Press, November 26, 1946.
- "Negotiations Have Not Broken Down at Scintilla Says VanName." Sidney Record, January 16, 1947.
- "New Crankshaft Magneto Adds More Zip to Outboard Motors." The Scintillator, April 1946.
- "New Electrical Connector Catalog Released." *The Scintillator*, September 1949.
- "New H-Type Magneto Announced by Scintilla." The Scintillator, April 1948.
- "No Breakdown Says Scintilla Head." Sidney Enterprise, January 16, 1947.
- "Officials Cite Problem Of Housing." The Oneonta Star, February 23, 1950.
- "Only Changes in Law Can Halt Disposal of Property; Vets To Get First Preference." The Oneonta Star, September 30, 1948.
- "Our Story." SFCU, June 05, 2024. https://sfcuonline.org/ourstory/
- "Pay to the Order of...." The Scintillator, January 1948.
- "Picked Up in Passing " The Scintillator, October 1946.
- "Poole Reports on Development of German Electrical Equipment." The Scintillator, June 1946.
- "Post-War Planning...." Sidney Record, March 23, 1944.
- "Progress Is Favorable In Scintilla Pay Talks." The Binghamton Press, December 30, 1946.
- "Progress of Sidney, Scintilla Linked Over Quarter Century." The Oneonta Star, July 08, 1950.
- "Reviewing Scintilla's War Record." The Scintillator, October 1945.
- "Rochester U. To Get Housing Units." Sidney Enterprise, March 14, 1946.
- "Sale of Sidney Housing Units Planned." The Binghamton Press, September 30, 1948.
- "Scintilla 'Appreciation Night' Observed by Commerce Group." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 6, 1949.
- "Scintilla 'Vets' Receive Service Emblem Awards...." The Scintillator, April 1946.
- "Scintilla Battery Timers on Harrisburg Busses." The Scintillator, December 1947.
- "Scintilla Bus-K-Nect Speeds Battery Changes." The Scintillator, August 1947.
- "Scintilla Business Double 1939 Says Hanni at Service Emblem Award." Sidney Record, April 18, 1946.

"Scintilla Closes to Prepare Its Reconversion." Sidney Enterprise, August 23, 1945. "Scintilla Credit Branch Formed." The Binghamton Press, November 27, 1948. "Scintilla Division Balks At New Pay Increase." The Binghamton Press, February 16, 1949. "Scintilla Electronic Ignition System." The Scintillator, March 1948. "Scintilla Fast Getting Into Contract Work." Sidney Enterprise, September 13, 1945. "Scintilla inventory ad." The Binghamton Press, January 25, 1946. "Scintilla Officers View Future With Optimism." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 23, 1950. "Scintilla Old Timers Hold First Annual Dinner." The Scintillator, January 1948. "Scintilla Old Timers Hold Second Annual Dinner Meeting." The Scintillator, February 1949. "The Scintilla Picture...." The Scintillator, October 1949. "Scintilla Products Used on Truck, Mower Here." The Scintillator, June 1948. "Scintilla Rehires 1,100, Exceeding Peacetime Total by 350." The Binghamton Press, September 10, 1945. "Scintilla Strike Threat Averted; Vote Discloses That Only 34 Workers Favor Walkout." Sidney Record, January 23, 1947. "Scintilla Strike Vote to be Taken Monday." Sidney Enterprise, January 9, 1947. "Scintilla Takes Back 200 for Reconversion." The Binghamton Press, August 22, 1945. "Scintilla Union Agrees to Delay." Sidney Record-Enterprise, August 11, 1949. "Scintilla Union To File Strike Intent Notice." The Binghamton Press, November 21, 1946. "Scintilla Union Wins Pay Rise." The Binghamton Press, November 15, 1945. "Scintilla Wage Talks Put Over." The Binghamton Press, December 17, 1946. "Scintilla Winding Telephone Relay Coils for Western Electric." The Scintillator, July 1946. "Scintilla-Union Dispute Continues; Ask For Federal Conciliator." Sidney Record, December 12, 1946. "Scintilla, Union Sign." Sidney Enterprise, February 6, 1947. "Scintilla's Roots Grow Deep." The Scintillator, July 1948. "Second U.S. Official at Scintilla Talks." The Binghamton Press, December 28, 1946. "Seen and Heard Around Engineering...." The Scintillator, January 1946. "Sidney Cites Erosion Threat." The Binghamton Press, October 2, 1946. "Sidney Newspapers are Combined." Sidney Record-Enterprise, May 13, 1948. "Sidney Producing Rotary Automatic Telephone Equipment." The Scintillator, February 1946. "Spengler Speech to the Sidney Exchange Club." The Binghamton Press, February 10, 1947. Spengler, Walter. "Scintilla's Economic Battlefront." The Scintillator, May 1950. "Staff Promotions Announced." The Scintillator, November 1948. "A Story Book Ending...." The Scintillator, October 1949. Tetherly, George W. "Behind Pay Rolls of the Triple Cities." The Binghamton Press, July 20, 1945. Tetherly, George W. "Behind Pay Rolls of the Triple Cities." The Binghamton Press, February 13, 1946. Tetherly, George W. "Behind Pay Rolls of the Triple Cities." The Binghamton Press, March 13, 1946. Tetherly, George W. "Scintilla, Link Become Jet Aircraft-Minded." The Binghamton Press, March 27, 1948. Tetherly, George W. "300 Scintilla Workers Have Part in Production of Each Magneto." The Binghamton Press, February 18, 1949. "That's what I think!." Sidney Record, August 30, 1945. Tognola, Tullio. "The Molded Condenser." The Scintillator, January 1949. "U.S. War Bonds." Introduction to US History, March 20, 2024. https://www.u-s-history.com/pages/h1682.html "U.S. Will Send Conciliator to Scintilla Talks." The Binghamton Press, December 10, 1946. Uline, William A. "The Bill Uline Story." Company document, 1994.

"Union Calls For High Output as Raise Is Accepted." The Binghamton Press, January 20, 1947.

"Union to Study Scintilla Pay Bid Saturday." *The Binghamton Press*, January 13, 1947.
"USES Opens Jobs Office For Scintilla." *The Binghamton Press*, August 24, 1945.
"VanName Staff Aide To Scintilla Manager." *The Binghamton Press*, September 30, 1947.
"Voice of Our Readers." *Sidney Record*, December 26, 1946.
"What Do They Make at Scintilla?" *The Scintillator*, September 1947.
"What's New?" *The Scintillator*, February 1946.
"The Wide Open Spaces." *Sidney Record*, August 23, 1945.

"Wider Peacetime Use for Scintilla Products Seen by Manager Hanni." Sidney Record, August 23, 1945.

Chapter 7 – The Korean War and The Village We Can't Do Without (1950-1953)

"\$6,801,000 U.S. Contracts Given Area Firms." The Binghamton Press, April 20, 1952.

"100 Homes May Be Built Here." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 5, 1950.

"1952 Scintilla Old Timers' Banquet." The Scintillator, February 1952.

"Big Orders for Scintilla; Housing Poses Problem." Sidney Record-Enterprise, September 14, 1950.

"Carlton E. Dwight Named Scintilla Training Director." The Binghamton Press, January 16, 1951.

"Citation to Scintilla Division from Jeep Manufacturers." Sidney Record-Enterprise, July 10, 1952.

"Column O' Type." The Scintillator, November 1950.

"Column O' Type." *The Scintillator*, July 1952.

"Construction Begins on New Unit at East End of Plant." The Scintillator, October 1951.

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined From the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.

"Defense Contracts at Scintilla Top \$2,000,000." The Binghamton Press, September 13, 1950.

"Defense Orders in Week \$2,995,000." The Binghamton Press, August 9, 1952.

Dobinsky, Pete. "Scintilla May Abandon Plan to Open Walton Branch Plant." The Oneonta Star, March 7, 1951.

Dumas, Bob and Pete Calisch. "Air Travel Soon To Be Safest, Airline Chief Tells Session." The Oneonta Star, June 26, 1952.

Elias, Chris. "\$1.1 Million Building Expansion Marks 5 Years Of Sidney's Growth." The Oneonta Star, November 10, 1952.

"Expansion of Scintilla Is Reported." The Oneonta Star, June 9, 1951.

"Five Venezuelan Airline Men Attend Scintilla School." The Oneonta Star, December 13, 1952.

"Five Ways to Gain More Production." The Scintillator, May 1951.

"Former Scintilla General Manager Dies; Rites Monday." The Oneonta Star, May 23, 1953.

"Gen. Huebner Praises Sidney and Scintilla." Sidney Record-Enterprise, April 2, 1953.

"Good Place to Ease Restrictions." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 29, 1951.

"Herman Hanni." The Scintillator, June 01, 1953.

"History of Sidney's Main Street." Sidney Record-Enterprise, April 12, 1951.

"Housing Need Critical Here." Sidney Record-Enterprise, June 12, 1952.

"Jet Job." The Scintillator, April 1952.

"Know Your Sidney...Scintilla Service School." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 14, 1952.

"Korea and the United States: Postwar Perceptions." *Korean War Legacy Foundation*, April 25, 2024. https://koreanwarlegacy.org/chapters/koreaand-the-united-states-postwar-perceptions/

"Korean Crisis Forces Step Up At Area Plant." The Oneonta Star, July 17, 1950.

"Korean War." History.com, April 25, 2024. https://www.history.com/topics/asian-history/korean-war

"Korean War." Brittanica, April 25, 2024. https://www.britannica.com/event/Korean-War

"Magnetos are people ad." The Oneonta Star, January 14, 1953. "New Apprenticeship Group Begins Training Program at Scintilla." The Scintillator, February 1952. "New Berlin Site Offered Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, May 18, 1951. "New Scintilla Contracts Total Near Million." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 3, 1952. "New Structure Makes Room For Offices." The Oneonta Star, June 2, 1953. "Norwich Plant Is Optioned To Scintilla." The Oneonta Star, April 4, 1951. "Our Ignition Analyzer on the Job At 5th Grand Prix of Watkins Glen." The Scintillator, October 1952. "Pace at Employement Office Quickens; Scintilla Hiring At Rate of 25 Each Week." The Oneonta Star, July 21, 1950. "Planning Committee Acts Now to Prepare For Prosperous Future." The Scintillator, June 1952. "Plant Progress." The Scintillator, April 1952. "Possible Employment Peak of 4,850 Foreseen at Scintilla This Year." The Scintillator, January 1953. Price, Wesley. "The Village We Can't Do Without." The Saturday Evening Post, March 03, 1951. "RACF Men, Arabian Citizen Attending Scintilla School." The Oneonta Star, December 18, 1952. "Report From Engineering." The Scintillator, January 1953. "The Saturday Evening Post Story." The Scintillator, March 1951. "Says Firm has 4,600 Employes." The Binghamton Press, February 7, 1952. "School Official Asks Closer Scintilla Ties." The Binghamton Press, February 16, 1952. "Scintilla Gets \$2 Million War Contract." The Oneonta Star, September 14, 1950. "Scintilla Gets 3 U.S. Contracts, Totaling More Than \$500,000." The Oneonta Star, March 3, 1951. "Scintilla Gets State Civil Defense Banner." The Scintillator, April 1953. "Scintilla Gives Course on Ignition Analyzer." The Binghamton Press, March 5, 1951. "Scintilla Gives Jets Super-Spark Ignition." Sidney Record-Enterprise, July 17, 1952. "Scintilla Has No Fears for Future." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 7, 1952. "Scintilla May Add 2,000 in 18 Months." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 15, 1951. "Scintilla Offers Wage Increase." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 16, 1952. "Scintilla Product Lauded." The Oneonta Star, October 15, 1952. "Scintilla Seeks Additional Space to Expand Facilities." The Binghamton Press, March 9, 1951. "Scintilla Unsuccessful in Hunt for Plant." The Oneonta Star, March 8, 1951. "Scintilla Vacation Curtailed." Sidney Record-Enterprise, August 3, 1950. "Scintilla Will Not Employ More Than 5,500, Official Says." The Oneonta Star, February 14, 1951. "Scintilla, the community." The Scintillator, August 1951. "Sidney Chamber of Commerce Holds Scintilla Night Dinner." The Oneonta Star, February 7, 1952. "Sidney Gains Fame Through SatEvePost." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 1, 1951. "Sidney Historical Society Preserves Article on Village." The Binghamton Press, March 1, 1951. "Sidney Needs Houses, Water." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 5, 1953. "Sidney Plant Told Space Is Available." The Oneonta Star, February 20, 1951. "Sidney to Be Featured in Saturday Eve. Post." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 19, 1950. "Steel Horizons' Pays Tribute to Scintilla Magneto Division." The Binghamton Press, October 16, 1952. "Tanks." The Scintillator, August 1953. Tetherly, George W. "Scintilla Hiring On Proportions Of War Footing." The Binghamton Press, October 26, 1950. Tetherly, George W. "Scintilla to Employ Additional Hundreds In Plant at Sidney." The Binghamton Press, February 18, 1951. "U.S. and Foreign Airlines Take Part in Scintilla Conference." The Scintillator, August 1952.

Wackett, Gordon R. "Behind Pay Rolls in the Triple Cities." The Binghamton Press, July 19, 1951.

Wackett, Gordon R. "Scintilla Creates Industry, Aircraft Sales Department." *The Binghamton Press*, October 18, 1951. Wackett, Gordon R. "Scintilla Plans to Add 500 to Work Force, 1,250 Hired in 1951." *The Binghamton Press*, February 7, 1952. "With Our Sleeves Rolled Up." *The Scintillator*, March 1951.

"World War II Ace Guest Speaker at Annual Old Timers' Banquet." The Scintillator, February 1952.

Chapter 8 – The Jet Age and the Dawn of the Space Age (1953-1962)

"\$600,000 Addition to Hospital." Sidney Record-Enterprise, July 25, 1957.

- \$900,000 Contracts Awarded Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, June 15, 1961.
- "12,000 Visit Scintilla Plant At Sidney." The Binghamton Press, October 18, 1953.
- "5,000 Employees...a New Postwar High." *The Scintillator*, December 1961.
- "50% With Scintilla in '37 Are Still With Company." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 28, 1957.
- "6 Sidney Employes Span Flights of Lindbergh, Glenn." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 6, 1962.
- "793,965 Contract Goes To Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, November 21, 1960.
- "Analyzer Production Starts Here; Units Formerly Produced Outside." The Scintillator, September 1954.
- "Another Big Step Forward." The Scintillator, April 1954.
- "As Time Goes By." The Scintillator, June 1960.
- "Automation at Scintilla." The Scintillator, June 1957.
- "Bendix Aviation Puts \$10 Million Into Engineering." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 3, 1955.
- "Bendix Circuit Identifier." The Scintillator, January 1959.
- "Bendix Names Walter Michel in Charge of Utica Division." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 29, 1956.
- "The Beyen Brothers." The Scintillator, September 1961.
- "Board Clears Way for Scintilla Expansion." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 10, 1957.
- "Board Tales Action on Scintilla Expansion." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 4, 1956.
- "Cables for the Navy's Gyrodyne." The Scintillator, July 1962.
- "Carl Kuebler New Factory Manager at Scintilla; Three Other Executive Staff Appointments Made." The Scintillator, April 1956.
- "Challenge the Panel." The Scintillator, November 1957.
- "Column O' Type." The Scintillator, March 1956.
- "Cornell Professor Named New Diesel Chief at Scintilla." The Scintillator, September 1959.
- Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.
- "Crimp Contact: A New Concept in Connector Design." *The Scintillator*, May 1959.
- "D.S. Jones Succeeds Bode At Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, August 11, 1952.
- "Dawn of a New Age in Air Transports." The Scintillator, December 1955.
- "December Finish On Scintilla Project." The Binghamton Press, October 5, 1955.
- "Discuss Closing Camp St. Crossing." Sidney Record-Enterprise, April 3, 1958.
- "Discuss Scintilla's Five-Year Outlook." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 19, 1962.
- "Displays to Feature Scintilla 'Open House'." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 8, 1953.
- "Donald S. Jones Named Director of Ind. Relations." The Scintillator, August 1952.
- "Donald S. Jones Named Assistant General Manager." The Scintillator, September 1962.
- "Donald S. Jones Scintilla Head." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, October 3, 1962.
- "Employment at Scintilla is Heading for a New Post War High." The Oneonta Star, January 30, 1960.
- "Engineering Wing Addition Sixth Major Expansion Since 1945." The Scintillator, October 1961.

"Engineering Wing Done--the Big Move is On." The Scintillator, April 1962. "Evening Courses for Scintillites by Broome Tech." Sidney Record-Enterprise, August 30, 1956. "Fertile Field for Scintilla Equipment." The Scintillator, March 1955. "First Product Design Trainees Graduate." The Scintillator, November 1961. "The Flying Duck." The Scintillator, April 1960. "For the Greater Good of All." The Scintillator, February 1956. "Friendship 7 Connector Presented to Mr. Steiner." The Scintillator, October 1962. "From Cars to Helicopters--Future Looks Promising for Miniature Jet Systems." The Scintillator, April 1955. "Full Scale CD Scintilla Test." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 17, 1957. "George Steiner Retires as Scintilla Chief." The Oneonta Star, September 27, 1962. "Glenn Fical to Retire Next Month; Fourth Oldest in Years of Service." The Scintillator, June 1954. "Honor George E. Steiner on Retirement." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 26, 1962. "Introducing the QWL Connector." The Scintillator, April 1956. "John Glenn blurb." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, February 21, 1962. "Kuebler New Factory Chief of Scintilla Plant, Sidney." The Oneonta Star, March 24, 1956. Lawton, William. "Scintilla Completes 30,000-Square-Foot Addition at Sidney." The Binghamton Press, March 11, 1954. Lawton, William. "Scintilla Expansion Called 'Insurance' For Employment." The Binghamton Press, May 12, 1955. "Magneto for Automotive Field Newcomer in Our Product Line." The Scintillator, October 1954. "Magneto Pachyderm." The Scintillator, September 1955. "Major Plant Expansion Will Add 1,000 Employees to Payroll." The Scintillator, September 1956. "Mallory to Market Scintilla 'Mini-Mag'." The Scintillator, January 1961. "Meet the E-315." The Scintillator, November 1958. "More Than Meets the Eye." The Scintillator, February 1957. "Mr. Steiner Speaker at Management Conference." The Scintillator, March 1956. "Mr. Steiner Tells Management." The Scintillator, April 1954. "Navy's New Vertical Fighter Has Scintilla's Jet Ignition." The Scintillator, December 1954. "New Addition for Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 12, 1962. "New Harley-Davidson 'Hummer' Has Our Magneto-Generator." The Scintillator, June 1955. "The New Look in Sales Relationships." The Scintillator, November 1956. "New Magneto by Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 19, 1961. "New Product Adds to Optimistic Outlook at Bendix Scintilla." Sidney Record-Enterprise, January 8, 1959. "New Road in Sidney Linked To Industrial Expansion." The Oneonta Star, October 30, 1957. "New Scintilla Building to Be Ready February." Sidney Record-Enterprise, September 10, 1953. "New Scintilla Ignition System for Business Planes." The Scintillator, January 1961. "New Scintilla Magneto Has Large Market Potential." The Scintillator, November 1954. "News for May." The Scintillator, May 1959. Nichols, Nan. "Scintilla Plays Vital Part in America's Missile Program." The Oneonta Star, July 14, 1958. "Now It's 'Pygmies'." The Scintillator, May 1956. "Oliver Selects Our Ignition For New Outboard Motor Line." The Scintillator, January 1955. "Open House." The Scintillator, November 1953. "Open House' at Scintilla." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 15, 1953. "Opportunities for Education." The Scintillator, October 1956. "Our \$2,000,000 'Employment Insurance' Policy." The Scintillator, April 1955.

"Our Analyzer on Four DC-7 Fleets." The Scintillator, July 1954. "Our Electrical Connectors in Orbit With the Mighty Atlas." The Scintillator, January 1959. "Our New General Manager." The Scintillator, November 1962. "Part That Orbited With Glenn Given to George E. Steiner." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, October 4, 1962. "Parts Made in Sidney Spin Around in Space." Sidney Record-Enterprise, December 25, 1958. "Payroll Up At Scintilla." The Binghamton Press, November 22, 1959. "Petition Asks Closing Part of Campmeeting." Sidney Record-Enterprise, December 27, 1956. "Planning Associates Report High Income, Living Standard." The Oneonta Star, December 7, 1960. "Precision Is 'Keyword' in Scintilla's 'White Room'." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, May 11, 1961. "Prediction Made to Sidney C of C." The Oneonta Star, February 15, 1956. "The Quest for Engineers." The Scintillator, January 1957. "Report on Sidney Is Highly Optimistic." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, December 8, 1960. "Role of New Scintilla Unit Outlined." The Binghamton Press, August 10, 1954. "Rotomatics Produce Pygmy Pins." The Scintillator, December 1957. "S.E. Gregoire New Director of Engineering." The Scintillator, February 1960. "Safety Award Won by Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 17, 1959. "Scintilla and the DC-7." The Scintillator, October 1954. "Scintilla Announces Promotion of Four." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 27, 1958. "Scintilla Conducts 5-Day Sales Clinic." Sidney Record-Enterprise, September 30, 1954. "Scintilla Conference Maps Sales Strategy." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 17, 1959. "Scintilla Employment Up and Still Climbing." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 7, 1960. "Scintilla Employment at Record 5,225." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 17, 1962. "Scintilla Employment Highest Since War." Sidney Record-Enterprise, June 6, 1957. "Scintilla Engineers' Club Honor Students." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, February 25, 1960. "Scintilla Expands Facilities 40 Per Cent to Meet Demand." The Oneonta Star, June 23, 1958. "Scintilla Expects Hike In Jobs During 1959." The Binghamton Press, January 8, 1959. "Scintilla Firm To Receive CD Award." The Binghamton Press, May 13, 1955. "Scintilla Future Appears Bright." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 16, 1956. "Scintilla Gets Aid Pledge." The Binghamton Press, September 14, 1956. "Scintilla Gets Praise For Role in CD Test." The Binghamton Press, September 27, 1956. "Scintilla Gives \$64,000 to Hospital Building Fund." The Scintillator, September 1957. "Scintilla Heater on Army Tanks." The Scintillator, July 1960. "Scintilla Holds Annual Sales Parley." The Binghamton Press, September 23, 1958. "Scintilla Ignition on First Turbine Helicopter in Scheduled Service." The Scintillator, August 1961. "Scintilla Job Picture Held Staying Stable." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 14, 1961. "Scintilla Lists New Magneto." The Oneonta Star, January 5, 1961. "Scintilla Low Tension Ignition System on Convair Freighter." The Scintillator, February 1955. "Scintilla Makes New 'Command' Unit for Subs." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, April 27, 1961. "Scintilla Missile Gain Told." The Binghamton Press, April 23, 1958. "Scintilla Moves Training Center." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, August 24, 1961. "Scintilla Name Revised to Drop Word 'Magneto'." The Binghamton Press, January 9, 1954. "Scintilla Names Donald B. Morse Sales Manager." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 29, 1953. "Scintilla Names Gregoire Division Engineering Head." The Binghamton Press, January 21, 1960.

"Scintilla Opens New Electronics Building." Sidney Record-Enterprise, August 5, 1954. "Scintilla Outlook Reported 'Good'." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 13, 1958. "Scintilla Payroll Hiked \$586,560." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 10, 1960. "Scintilla Planning Major Expansion." The Binghamton Press, September 13, 1956. "Scintilla Plans Big Expansion." Sidney Record-Enterprise, March 24, 1955. "Scintilla Plans Big Expansion." Sidney Record-Enterprise, September 13, 1956. "Scintilla Plans New Sales Goals for Space-Setting Sixties." The Scintillator, November 1959. "Scintilla Plans Sales Expansion." The Oneonta Star, February 16, 1961. "Scintilla Predicts Rosy Business Year." The Binghamton Press, February 15, 1956. "Scintilla Product Starts Diesels at 40 Below Zero." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, July 14, 1960. "Scintilla Promotes D.S. Jones." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), August 3, 1962. "Scintilla Receives State CD Award for Second Year." The Scintillator, August 1954. "Scintilla Report on Past Year." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 12, 1961. "Scintilla Sees 20% Pay Roll Hike by '61." The Binghamton Press, April 25, 1957. "Scintilla Starts Construction of New West Coast Plant." The Scintillator, May 1960. "Scintilla Starts Expansion Program." Sidney Record-Enterprise, November 8, 1956. "Scintilla The Hospital Gift \$64,000." The Binghamton Press, September 4, 1957. "Scintilla to Erect Steel Building." The Scintillator, July 1962. "Scintilla to Evacuate in Defense Alert." The Oneonta Star, May 3, 1960. "Scintilla to Start New Plant Addition." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 8, 1961. "Scintilla-Union Sign for 3 Years." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 4, 1956. "Scintilla's Varied Products Cushion Layoffs." The Binghamton Press, March 13, 1958. "Scintillans Break Own All-Time Safety Record." The Binghamton Press, November 1, 1959. "Scintillites Set New Safety Mark." The Scintillator, September 1962. "SE Connector New Addition to Pygmy Family." The Scintillator, February 1962. "Several New Products Introduced At Scintilla Division in 1955." The Oneonta Star, January 28, 1956. "Sidney Acts to Close Part of Camp Street." The Binghamton Press, January 8, 1957. "Sidney Completes Action On Closing Camp Street For Scintilla Project." The Oneonta Star, February 6, 1957. "Sidney Hears Plans for Growth." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, March 26, 1959. "Sidney Lagging in New Housing." Sidney Record-Enterprise, April 7, 1957. "Sidney Opens New Road Friday." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, July 30, 1959. "Sidney to be 'Bombed' in Civil Defense Test." The Oneonta Star, September 6, 1956. "Sinews of Steel for Scintilla." The Scintillator, March 1957. "The Sparks Are Flying Again." The Scintillator, June 1962. "Start New Course in Motor Selection and Application." The Scintillator, January 1956. "Steiner Honored At Testimonial." The Oneonta Star, October 2, 1962. "Stephen Gregoire Gets Promotion to Chief Engineer." Sidney Record-Enterprise, October 29, 1953. "Thomas Z. Fagan, Pioneer for Scintilla, Is Dead at 67." The Oneonta Star, December 7, 1957. "Transistor Training Trend of the Times." The Scintillator, September 1957. "Tryon Report." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, August 6, 1959. "W.J. Spengler Retiring; Succeeded by S. Gregoire." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 21, 1960. "Way Cleared for Scintilla Growth." Sidney Record-Enterprise, February 7, 1957. "What's Ahead for Scintilla in 1954." The Scintillator, January 1954.

"Where Scintillites Live!" The Scintillator, September 1953.
"White Room." The Scintillator, April 1961.
"Why Does Sidney Lag Behind Industry?" The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, February 4, 1960.
"The Widest Aisle in Bendix." The Scintillator, May 1962.
"Wings Wheels and Waves - The Story of Scintilla Division." Company booklet, 1958.
"The X-15...Man's First Spaceship." The Scintillator, March 1960.

Chapter 9 - From Scintilla to Bendix, and the Race to the Moon (1962-1969)

"The 50th Anniversary of the Legendary IBM 1401." Computer History Museum, May 31, 2024. https://computerhistory.org/events/the-50thanniversary-of-the-legendary-ibm-1401/.

"66 Banner Year for Bendix E-C." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 25, 1967.

"Album of Memories." The Scintillator, October 1962.

Barnes, Nancy Sue. "Continuing progress forecast for Sidney." The Oneonta Star, March 31, 1969.

"Bendix Adopts Stock Plan for Employees." The Tri-Town News, September 11, 1968.

"Bendix Changes Name of Scintilla Division." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 16, 1966.

"Bendix Corp. Will Expand S.C. Plant." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 6, 1969.

"Bendix Develops Fluidic Control." The Tri-Town News, March 6, 1968.

"Bendix ECD Supplies Parts for Apollo 13." The Tri-Town News, April 8, 1970.

"Bendix Employment Down to 3,900 by January 1." The Tri-Town News, December 17, 1969.

"Bendix Is Struck at Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 26, 1968.

"Bendix Names Morse V-P." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 30, 1969.

"Bendix Plays Part in Space Program." The Tri-Town News, July 16, 1969.

"Bendix to Buy Dage, Scintilla to Coordinate." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), July 15, 1964.

"Bendix to Expand Columbia Plant." The Tri-Town News, March 5, 1969.

"Bendix Today' will be your new employee publication..." The Scintillator, Fall 1966.

"Bendix Workers Strike in Sidney; Gen. Mgr. Outlines Rejected Contract." The Tri-Town News, October 30, 1968.

"Beware...Corona (photo ads)." The Scintillator, February 1963.

"A Big Week in Space." The Scintillator, April-May 1965.

"Binghamton Boy Visits Berlin on His Trip to Scout Jamboree." The Binghamton Press, August 16, 1937.

"Binghamton Scout Describes Visit to Dutch Cookie Plant." The Binghamton Press, August 24, 1937.

"Cables for "Theater-in-the-Air." The Scintillator, August-September 1965.

"Cables for the General's Radar." The Scintillator, September 1963.

"Capacitors." The Scintillator, November 1963.

"Carl Kuebler, M.W. Burgher Named to Key E-C Positions." The Tri-Town News, January 3, 1968.

"Carlton Dwight Names Director of Industrial Relations." The Scintillator, June 1963.

"Changes at Scintilla." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 18, 1965.

"Compact' Nozzle in Production." The Scintillator, August 1964.

"County Officials Tour Sidney Industries and Visit Soon-to-Be Expanded Airport." The Tri-Town News, September 17, 1969.

"County Pledges \$100,000 to Sidney Airport Expansion." The Tri-Town News, July 9, 1969.

"Course Completed." The Oneonta Star, December 4, 1963.

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.

"Donald B. Morse Named Vice Pres.-Group Mgr." The Tri-Town News, June 25, 1969.

"Donald B. Morse Now E-C General Manager." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, April 5, 1967. "Donald Jones First to Sign for Jamboree." The Binghamton Press, February 25, 1937. "Donald L. Quinney Given Top E-C Post." The Tri-Town News, June 26, 1968. "ECD Loses Fluidics to Southfield Plant." The Tri-Town News, September 30, 1970. "Eight Complete Computer Training." The Scintillator, November 1963. "Electrical Components Division advances four." The Oneonta Star, August 21, 1968. "Everything's Back to Normal." The Tri-Town News, November 27, 1968. "Exciting! Fantastic! Wow!" The Oneonta Star, July 21, 1969. "Fluidics work out at Bendix." The Oneonta Star, September 24, 1970. "From Pygmies to Pancakes." The Scintillator, June 1963. Hand, Phil. "Bendix to Expand at Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 17, 1969. Harvard, Keith. "Total expansion cost estimated at \$798.000." The Oneonta Star, July 10, 1969. "The IBM 1401." IBM, May 31, 2024. https://www.ibm.com/history/1401. "Industries Could Support 20,000." The Tri-Town News, March 27, 1968. "It Was a Fine Year." The Scintillator, February 1963. "January 1966." The Scintillator, December 1965-January 1966. Jones, Donald S. "Scintilla Meets the Challenge of Competition." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 29, 1965. Jones, Donald S. "Scintilla Adds 300 Employes in 6-Month Period." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 28, 1966. Jones, Donald S. "Backlog at Sidney at All-Time High." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 27, 1967. "Jones One of Four New Group Managers...." The Scintillator, December 1965-January 1966. "Jones Sees Electronic Learning." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 9, 1963. "Key Appointments for 4 Bendix Men." The Tri-Town News, July 31, 1968. "Little Impact in Tier Seen With War's End." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 18, 1968. "Local Boy at World Jamboree Pictures Trip Through France." The Binghamton Press, July 31, 1937. Lough, John. "Bendix strike to cost city." The Oneonta Star, October 29, 1968. "Machinists On the Job At Bendix." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 25, 1968. "Micro-Packaging Products." The Scintillator, April-May 1966. "Moon Mission." The Scintillator, August-September 1964. Morse, Donald B. "Bendix Expanding." The Tri-Town News, January 15, 1969. Morse, Donald B. "68 a Year of Building at Bendix Corporation." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 31, 1969. Morse, Donald B. "Business Review and Forecast for Electrical Components Division." The Tri-Town News, January 28, 1970. "Named Bendix Corp. Vice-President." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 16, 1966. "A New Bench Mark in Safety." The Scintillator, April-May 1964. "New Bendix Plant in South Carolina." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, April 05, 1967. "New boss at Sidney Bendix." The Oneonta Star, April 07, 1967. "New Construction: A Progress Report." The Scintillator, December 1962. "New Dump in Use by Town of Sidney." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, July 15, 1964. "New Product Area for E-C Division." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, May 24, 1967. "New Products Being Stressed." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 16, 1963. "New Scintilla Department." The Scintillator, June 1963. "New Tactics for Tachometers." The Scintillator, June-July 1964. "New York World's Fair." The Scintillator, September 1963.

"On the Beam At Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 29, 1969.

"Packaged Phenomenon." The Scintillator, April 1963. "Pin Money." The Scintillator, March 1963. "Pinned (photo caption)." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, March 30, 1966. "A Plant-Wide Way of Life For All Scintilla Employees." The Scintillator, December 1965-January 1966. "Polaris Punch." The Scintillator, October-November 1964. "Quality-Performance Award for Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, May 4, 1966. "Queen Air Brings Us Closer to the Customers." The Scintillator, June-July 1965. "Raytheon Division Award to Scintilla." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 8, 1966. "Richardson Hill Road Landfill/Pond Sidney Center, NY." United States Environmental Protection Agency, June 02, 2024. https://cumulis.epa.gov/supercpad/cursites/csitinfo.cfm?id=0201770 "S-1200 Continues Pace of Progress." The Scintillator, June-July 1965. "Scintilla Aided Gemini Flight." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, March 24, 1965. "Scintilla Boosts 6." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 12, 1965. "Scintilla Connectors 'Ride the Range' On An Atomic Age Cannonball." The Scintillator, February-March 1964. "Scintilla Division Capabilities." Company booklet, 1962. "Scintilla Division Given New Name." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 16, 1966. "Scintilla Employment Stable." The Oneonta Star, July 23, 1964. "Scintilla Exhibit at Broome Airport." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, September 15, 1965. "Scintilla History Cited." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), August 2, 1963. "Scintilla Ignition Helps the Boeing 727 Jet You There." The Scintillator, February-March 1965. "Scintilla Is Leader in Connector Industry." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 16, 1963. "Scintilla Key Post to Morse." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 6, 1965. "Scintilla Launches New Product Line." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, May 18, 1966. "Scintilla Launches Zero Defect Plan." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 12, 1966. "Scintilla Names Donald Morse Assistant General Manager." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 10, 1965. "Scintilla Promotes Dwight." The Sunday Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 2, 1963. "Scintilla Promotes Rettberg." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 27, 1963. "Scintilla Promotions." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 17, 1965. "Scintilla, Sidney, name changed." The Oneonta Star, November 18, 1966. "Scintilla's D.S. Jones New Vice-President of Bendix." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 14, 1966. "Scintillator Is No More." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 5, 1966. "Ship's Mate By Scintilla (photo caption)." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 20, 1965. "Sidney C of C Tribute to Donald S. Jones." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, December 7, 1966. "Sidney Plant Has 4,289 Employees." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, July 22, 1964. "Sidney Will Close Dump in Village." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, November 11, 1964. "Sidney's Bendix Rolls Down 1,000." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 17, 1969. "Standards to Follow." The Scintillator, December 1963. "State Magazine Features Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, August 7, 1963. "The Tape Tells The Machine." The Scintillator, February 1963. "They've Authored Recent Technical Papers and Magazine Articles." The Scintillator, May 1963. "Tour of Sidney Firms." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 18, 1969. "Trustees laud orderly picket lines at Bendix." The Oneonta Star, November 13, 1968. "Two Staff Appointments at Electrical Components." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 11, 1967. "Wage Hike, More Benefits Provided." The Oneonta Star, December 1, 1962.

"Waste Disposal Studied by Sidney." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, May 6, 1964.
"We Are Wearing a New Business Suit." The Scintillator, April-May 1964.
"We Blast Our Way into a New Field." The Scintillator, November 1962.
"We Help Provide Cool Comfort in Many Pavilions at New York's Fabulous Fair." The Scintillator, June-July 1964.
"Where Scintilla Employees Live." The Scintillator, January 1964.
"Why We Print Only One Side of Strike." The Tri-Town News, November 6, 1968.
"Write It Right." The Scintillator, June-July 1964.
"Year-End Business Review and Forecast for E-C Division." The Tri-Town News, January 24, 1968.
"You are Still Setting New Safety Records." The Scintillator, January 1964.
"You Have the Key." The Scintillator, December 1964-January 1965.
"Zero Defects Is Top Target At Scintilla." The Scintillator, February-March 1966.
"Zero Defects Program Launched at Scintilla." The Sidney Record and Bainbridge News, January 26, 1966.
Zicari, Peter. "Scintilla Magneto Started It All." The Oneonta Star, September 16, 1975.

"Zielasko Tells Engineers About Micro-Packaging." The Tri-Town News, December 11, 1968.

Chapter 10 - Market Diversification and the Evolution of Bendix (1970-1979)

"\$21 Million Contract Awarded for Local Segment of I-88." The Tri-Town News, January 2, 1974.

"300 More Face Bendix Lay-Off." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), July 10, 1970.

"400 Bendix workers laid off this year." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 4, 1975.

"45-Year Employee Honored at ECD." The Tri-Town News, September 9, 1970.

"83% ECD Employees on Savings Bond Payroll Plan." The Tri-Town News, November 11, 1970.

"A Night for the Warriors." The Tri-Town News, May 2, 1979.

"Aerospace Employes Pawns in Grisly Game." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 15, 1970.

"Aerospace Layoffs Continue." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 19, 1970.

Barnes, Nancy Sue. "Sidney doubts accuracy of census figures." The Oneonta Star, November 21, 1970.

Barnes, Nancy Sue. "Bendix dedicates new waste water treatment facility." The Oneonta Star, December 7, 1971.

Barnes, Nancy Sue. "Sidney Bicentennial lists 200th anniversary events." The Oneonta Star, June 29, 1972.

Barnes, Nancy Sue. "Hurdle cleared, Sidney airport extension to start." The Oneonta Star, August 15, 1972.

"Bendix agreement ratified." The Oneonta Star, January 24, 1972.

"Bendix Announces Key Appointments." The Tri-Town News, January 25, 1978.

"Bendix appoints engineer." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 9, 1977.

"Bendix assigns two executives." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 28, 1977.

"Bendix Award to Porter." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 4, 1970.

"Bendix boss sees job hike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 7, 1975.

"Bendix Celebrates 47 Years in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, June 28, 1972.

"Bendix Chief Executive Sidney Banquet Speaker." The Tri-Town News, September 17, 1975.

"Bendix control cables hit civilian markets." The Oneonta Star, April 21, 1971.

"Bendix Corp. acquisitions approved." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 30, 1979.

"Bendix Corp. employs 2,900." The Oneonta Star, September 21, 1970.

"Bendix curtails work at Sidney." The Oneonta Star, February 11, 1970.

"Bendix Cuts Rolls 550 At Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 13, 1970.

"Bendix Division Develops Adaptive Braking Cables." The Tri-Town News, April 21, 1971. "Bendix Employees Earn DSA Performance Award." The Tri-Town News, June 27, 1973. "Bendix employees raise \$25,000 for center." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 28, 1979. "Bendix employes face another cut." The Oneonta Star, March 10, 1970. "Bendix Employment to Go No Lower Than 2800." The Tri-Town News, July 8, 1970. "Bendix engineer awarded top Cherry Hill trophy." The Oneonta Star, November 8, 1972. "Bendix Engineer Wins Connector Symposium Award." The Tri-Town News, November 3, 1971. "Bendix Exhibit at Reading To Feature Dual Ignition." The Tri-Town News, June 6, 1973. "Bendix Expands Ignition Retrofit Kit Program." The Tri-Town News, October 2, 1974. "Bendix gears itself for '80s." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 6, 1978. "Bendix layoff rumor spiked." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 21, 1974. "Bendix makes new nozzle." The Oneonta Star, June 1, 1971. "Bendix matches center donations." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 17, 1979. "Bendix 'Most Valued' By Navy. (photo caption)." The Tri-Town News, December 25, 1974. "Bendix Named One Of Five Best Managed U.S. Companies." The Tri-Town News, December 8, 1976. "Bendix Names Agee To Succeed Blumenthal." The Tri-Town News, December 29, 1976. "Bendix Names Michel Engineering Director." The Tri-Town News, March 13, 1974. "Bendix opens drive for employes' ideas." The Oneonta Star, December 1, 1970. "Bendix Opens Waste Treatment Plant." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 7, 1971. "Bendix Operations Split." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 18, 1977. "Bendix Pact Okd." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 21, 1974. "Bendix Plan Gets IAM No Vote." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), August 24, 1970. "Bendix Plans Open House For Sidney Bicentennial." The Tri-Town News, June 21, 1972. "Bendix Plant Is Praised At Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 28, 1970. "Bendix president named Carter's treasury head." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 15, 1976. "Bendix promotes two." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 29, 1978. "Bendix Reports Sales, Profit Figures for Operating Companies." The Tri-Town News, January 14, 1970. "Bendix Sidney Employees Cited for Excellence." The Tri-Town News, October 21, 1970. "Bendix Sidney operation seeks stabilized employment." The Oneonta Star, May 13, 1970. "Bendix to buy company." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 12, 1979. "Bendix to Honor 47 at Suggestion Dinner." The Tri-Town News, October 28, 1970. "Bendix Vans Puts Emphasis On Total Interconnections." The Tri-Town News, August 11, 1976. "Bendix Vice President Retires After 32 Years of Service." The Tri-Town News, July 4, 1973. "Bendix Waste Water Treatment Facility Is Dedicated in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, December 8, 1971. "Bendix workers ratify pact." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 23, 1977. "Bendix Zero Gravity Connector Added to Space Museum." The Tri-Town News, December 27, 1972. "Bendix Zero Gravity Connectors Will Speed 'Made-in-Space' Era." The Tri-Town News, April 12, 1972. "Bendix, Union Ratify Contract." The Tri-Town News, October 26, 1977. "Bendix-Sidney Chief Retires." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 29, 1973. Burns, Nancy Sue. "Bendix strike averted." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 21, 1974. "Caustic optimism at Bendix." The Oneonta Star, April 17, 1971. "Chamber Dinner Honoring Bendix Is Huge Success." The Tri-Town News, September 24, 1975. "Circuit Seals Better." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 25, 1971.

"Community Open House Bendix Week Highlight." The Tri-Town News, August 20, 1975.

- "Congratulations to Bendix ECD." The Tri-Town News, December 15, 1971.
- "Connector Finds Home in Museum." The Tri-Town News, February 28, 1973.
- "Construction Begins at Sidney Airport." The Tri-Town News, August 16, 1972.
- Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990.
- "Dedication Bendix 50th key event." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 7, 1975.
- "Defense Job Cuts Slowing." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 31, 1971.
- "Development agency OK'd." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 23, 1978.
- "Don Radley Speaks to Unadilla Rotary." The Tri-Town News, May 14, 1975.
- "DOT investigating causes of flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 16, 1977.
- "E.C. Division of Bendix Corp. Business Review and Forecast." The Tri-Town News, January 26, 1972.
- "ECD Bendix Announces Director Appointments." The Tri-Town News, November 2, 1977.
- "ECD Introduces Two New Products." The Tri-Town News, May 26, 1971.
- "EFI Is Big Step In Exhaust Fight." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 21, 1971.
- "Employment Continues to Decline at Sidney Plant." The Tri-Town News, May 13, 1970.
- "Flooding Plagues Tri-Town Area." The Tri-Town News, March 14, 1979.
- Griffin, Leo. "Sidney's a Quiet Town and They Like It That Way." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 22, 1972.
- Hambalek, Steve. "New Sidney Route 8 Tie to 88 Gets Go-Ahead From U.S." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 5, 1972.
- "Hammond, Bendix Manager, Cited for Distinctive Service." The Tri-Town News, December 04, 1974.
- "High-Output Ignition System Being Tested." The Tri-Town News, June 27, 1973.
- "I-88 sector opens Dec. 21." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 17, 1976.
- "Jones Named President Bendix Industrial Group." The Tri-Town News, August 16, 1972.
- Morse, Donald B. "Business Review and Forecast for Electrical Components Division." The Tri-Town News, January 28, 1970.
- Morse, Donald B. "Business Review and Forecast for Electrical Components Division." The Tri-Town News, January 27, 1971.
- "New Bendix Executive." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 14, 1971.
- "New Bendix speed sensors take truck wheel 'pulse'." The Oneonta Star, July 6, 1973.
- "New Civic Center To Get Funds From Bendix." The Tri-Town News, September 12, 1979.
- "New General Manager Named by Bendix ECD." The Tri-Town News, June 16, 1971.
- "New Runway at Sidney Airport Opened Tuesday to Local Traffic." The Tri-Town News, August 29, 1973.
- "Nixon Cutbacks Hurt Sidney Area, Force Layoffs." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 9, 1970.
- "Picnic to Open Bendix-Sidney Celebration." *The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.)*, September 12, 1975.
- "Quinney general manager at Bendix Sidney plant." The Oneonta Star, June 12, 1971.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix Adds 331 Employes in 'Bad Business' Year." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 28, 1972.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix Pushes Development." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 26, 1973.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Electrical Components stand as sturdy competitor." The Oneonta Star, January 30, 1973.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Business Review and Forecast for Bendix Corp. E-C Division." The Tri-Town News, January 23, 1974.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Energy Crisis is No Short Circuit For Bendix." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 28, 1974.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Business at Bendix brisk in '73." The Oneonta Star, January 31, 1974.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix ECD Future Bright In Spite of Recession." The Tri-Town News, January 22, 1975.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix calls 1974 an exceptional year." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 31, 1975.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Diversity Allowed Business to Climb." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 31, 1975.
- Quinney, Donald L. "To the People of the Tri-Town Area." The Tri-Town News, October 1, 1975.
- Quinney, Donald L. "Sales Peak at Bendix." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 30, 1976.

Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix celebrates birthday with record sales." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 31, 1976. Quinney, Donald L. "Bendix Found 1976 Banner Year for Sales." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 28, 1977. "Raytheon Award Program Cites Bendix Employees." The Tri-Town News, March 27, 1974. "Removing the waters. (photo caption)." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 13, 1977. "Route 8 is blamed for some flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 31, 1977. "Route 8 repair bids are let." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 7, 1977. "Salute to Bendix Starts Next Week." The Tri-Town News, September 3, 1975. "Schaeffer named Bendix manager." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 19, 1977. Schaeffer, Robert W. "77 sales output forecasts at Bendix." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 27, 1978. Schaeffer, Robert W. "Bendix ECD Has Record Year." The Tri-Town News, January 24, 1979. Schaeffer, Robert W. "Bendix Predicts Record Year in '78." The Tri-Town News, January 25, 1978. Schaeffer, Robert W. "Sales, jobs rise in Bendix division." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 2, 1979. Seeley, Hart. "Expansion a victory for Sidney." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 21, 1979. "Sidney Bendix employes cited for craftmanship." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 6, 1974. "Sidney Gets \$53,000 for Civic Center From Bendix Corp. and Employees." The Tri-Town News, November 14, 1979. "Sidney to Celebrate 200th Birthday." The Tri-Town News, June 28, 1972. "Sidney's New Blacktop Runway Takes Off." The Evening Press (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 25, 1973. "Solid state ignition unit developed at Bendix plant." The Oneonta Star, May 14, 1971. "Solid State Technology Gives Bendix Breakerless Ignition Added Advantage." The Tri-Town News, May 19, 1971. "Speed Sensors Take Wheel's Pulse." The Tri-Town News, June 20, 1973. Stocker, Tom. "Bendix owns an 'air force'." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 4, 1977. "Thousands From Near and Far at Sidney Industrial Open House." The Tri-Town News, July 5, 1972. "Thunderstorm Washes Out Bridges; Causes Lots of Minor Damage." The Tri-Town News, September 1, 1976. "Twin Engine Turboprop New Bendix ECD Plane." The Tri-Town News, October 26, 1977. "Wankel Engine Among Exhibits At Bendix Open House." The Tri-Town News, June 28, 1972. "Weeklong Celebration to Mark Bendix ECD Golden Anniversary." The Tri-Town News, February 26, 1975. Zicari, Peter. "Scintilla magneto started it all." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 16, 1975. Zicari, Peter. "Bendix retirees gather." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 18, 1975.

Zicari, Peter. "Bendix president paints rosy fiscal future." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 19, 1975.

Chapter 11 – Moves, Mergers, and Acquisitions (1980-1987)

*\$279 million loss reported by Allied." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 8, 1986.
"Acquisition battle hot." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 4, 1982.
"Agee clarifies relationship with female exec at Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 18, 1982.
"Agee resigns from both Allied and Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 9, 1983.
Ahrens, Steve. "Agee, Johnson named to Reagan committee." The Idaho Statesman, September 18, 1980.
"Airline awaits FAA decision." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 11, 1985.
"Airline will drop appeal." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 14, 1985.
"Allen F. Standley Is Named President of Amphenol Products." The Tri-Town News, October 8, 1986.
"Allied Amphenol Employees Make Commitment to Safety." The Tri-Town News, September 24, 1986.
"Allied and Union Ratify New Three Year Contract." The Tri-Town News, November 5, 1986.

"Allied backs away in Bendix merger." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 24, 1982. "Allied Corp. announces merger plan." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 16, 1985. "Allied has plans to reorganize." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 21, 1985. "Allied joins Bendix side in merger shootout." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 23, 1982. "Allied promotes top executives at Sidney plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 30, 1983. "Allied Promotes William Graham; Names Donald Woodruff To Head ECD." The Tri-Town News, May 4, 1983. "Allied takeover pleases Bendix chief." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 27, 1982. "Allied to control Bendix ECD." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 16, 1983. "Allied will buy Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 25, 1982. "Allied, Signal: friends merge." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), August 20, 1985. "Allied-Bendix Corp. Merger One Step Nearer Reality." The Tri-Town News, December 15, 1982. "Allied-Signal To Sell Amphenol to LPL Investment Group." The Tri-Town News, April 8, 1987. "Amphenol Corp. names Loeffler." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), August 5, 1987. "Amphenol gets new chief." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 3, 1986. "Amphenol Has New President." The Tri-Town News, August 12, 1987. "Amphenol Names Allen Standley General Manager at Sidney." The Tri-Town News, June 27, 1984. "Amphenol owner has major plans." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 23, 1987. "Amphenol picks president." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 6, 1987. "Amphenol Plans Annual Night At The Ballpark." The Tri-Town News, August 15, 1984. "Amphenol taps Graham." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 29, 1983. "Amphenol to Transfer Operations to the Bendix Plant in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, September 21, 1983. "Amphenol Will Expand Operations in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, July 22, 1987. "Amphenol-Bendix Receives Award from McDonnell Douglas." The Tri-Town News, October 29, 1986. Barclay, Dolores A. "Impact on women of 'Bendix Blunder'." Oakland Tribune, October 2, 1980. Barclay, Dolores A. "The rumor' reflects a double standard." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 2, 1980. Barmash, Isadore. "How Bendix Board Was Split by Sharp Debate Over Allied." The New York Times, September 24, 1982. "Bendix and Union Reach Agreement." The Tri-Town News, May 18, 1983. "Bendix Apprentice Gains Recognition." The Tri-Town News, July 29, 1981. "Bendix buys 5% stake in RCA." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 9, 1982. "Bendix chief officer resigns." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 13, 1980. "Bendix Connector wins an award." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 27, 1986. "Bendix Corp. Announces Promotions." The Tri-Town News, November 4, 1981. "Bendix Corp. chairman denies friendship aided woman exec." The Courier-News (Bridgewater, N.J.), September 27, 1980. "Bendix Corp. claims purchase of RCA stock is investment." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 18, 1982. "Bendix creates two new divisions." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 30, 1980. "Bendix ECD Future Is Bright Schaeffer Tells Sidney Rotary." The Tri-Town News, January 28, 1981. "Bendix ECD Splits Into Two Divisions." The Tri-Town News, October 1, 1980. "Bendix employees do jobs, take all the deals in stride." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 10, 1983. "Bendix Employees Earn Degrees In Continuing Education Program." The Tri-Town News, December 10, 1980. "Bendix gains controlling interest in Marietta Corp." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 18, 1982. "Bendix head defends rise of 'close friend'." Journal and Courier (Lafayette, Ind.), September 26, 1980.

"Allied attracts buyers." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 29, 1987.

"Bendix invites takeover." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 23, 1982.

"Bendix jobless near 11 percent." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 4, 1982.

"Bendix jobs prospect dim, getting dimmer." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 29, 1982.

"Bendix layoffs total 111." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 7, 1981.

"Bendix lays off 76, says 100-150 more layoffs possible." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 18, 1981.

"Bendix lists reasons for layoffs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 10, 1982.

"Bendix manager takes early out." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 28, 1984.

"Bendix May Acquire 20% Stake in Nitron." The New York Times, October 18, 1980.

"Bendix names director of planning." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 12, 1981.

"Bendix Names Jacksonville, Fla. As New Location for Engine Products Division." The Tri-Town News, May 27, 1981.

"Bendix names vice president." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 26, 1984.

"Bendix on move." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 27, 1981.

"Bendix pension offered to cut down work force." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 24, 1984.

"Bendix Physical Fitness Program Introduces Pines Fitness Trail." The Tri-Town News, October 1, 1980.

"Bendix Plans For Marietta." The New York Times, August 28, 1982.

"Bendix plans more layoffs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 18, 1981.

"Bendix plans to lay off 80." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 18, 1981.

"Bendix plant expanding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 24, 1987.

"Bendix Plant To Be Sold Announces Allied Signal." *The Tri-Town News*, December 10, 1986.

"Bendix Purchases Jacksonville Site." The Tri-Town News, August 26, 1981.

"Bendix Recognizes Two Employees With Corporate Engineering Awards." The Tri-Town News, December 29, 1982.

"Bendix rehires workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 23, 1987.

"Bendix reports record revenues last year." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 24, 1985.

"Bendix sale complete." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 4, 1987.

"Bendix Says 'Stay'." Sacramento Bee, September 30, 1980.

"Bendix schedules 'Unity Day' Monday." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 18, 1982.

"Bendix seeks bigger international market." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 8, 1981.

"Bendix sells timberland." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 24, 1980.

"Bendix splits Sidney plant." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 30, 1980.

"Bendix squeezed into raising takeover stakes." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 8, 1982.

"Bendix still awaiting buyer." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 9, 1987.

"Bendix stock raid has RCA fuming." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 10, 1982.

"Bendix tries to buy high tech company." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 26, 1981.

"Bendix unit heads to Fla." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 27, 1981.

"Bendix Will Capture Past in Memory Lane Mini-Museum." The Tri-Town News, June 24, 1987.

"Bendix wins round in takeover fight." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 11, 1982.

"Bendix workers complete training." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 20, 1982.

"Bendix workers plan unity day." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 19, 1982.

"Bendix workers to join Allied." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), March 21, 1983.

"Bendix, Union Open Negotiations." The Tri-Town News, May 11, 1983.

"Bendix, union reach accord on 3-year pact." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 16, 1983.

"Bendix-Marietta fight tied up \$5.6 billion." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 3, 1982.

Berman, Laura. "A line separating boys from girls?" *Democrat and Chronicle (Rochester, N.Y.)*, October 1, 1980.

Berman, Laura. "Rise and fall at Bendix." *Democrat and Chronicle (Rochester, N.Y.)*, October 10, 1980.

"Blue-collar job puts her in spotlight." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 28, 1981. Brady, Tony. "Allied Employee Exchange Program Give American, Englishman New Insite." The Tri-Town News, October 30, 1985. Brown, Greg. "Bendix layoffs now at 379." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 30, 1982. Burns, Robert. "Bendix holding lower hand." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 14, 1982. Chavez, Lydia. "Martin Marietta: Missiles to Cement." The New York Times, August 26, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Bendix, Asarco Set Stock Deal." The New York Times, October 30, 1980. Cole, Robert J. "Allied Pays \$358 Million for Bunker." The New York Times, May 12, 1981. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta Makes Bid for Bendix." The New York Times, August 31, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta is Seeking '3D parties'." The New York Times, September 1, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta in Talks on Bendix Assets." The New York Times, September 2, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta is Sued by Bendix." The New York Times, September 3, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "United Technologies Enters Takeover Battle." The New York Times, September 8, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Embattled Bendix Up \$6 a Share." The New York Times, September 9, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta, Armed With Credit, Vows to Pursue Bendix to End." The New York Times, September 14, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "U.S. Clears Bendix-Marietta Merger." The New York Times, September 15, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "United Technologies in Peace Bid to Bendix." The New York Times, September 16, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Purchase of Marietta to Proceed." The New York Times, September 17, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Marietta Still Fights for Bendix." The New York Times, September 18, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Bendix Seeks to Block Marietta Bid." The New York Times, September 21, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Bendix Meeting Postponed." The New York Times, September 22, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Bendix and Allied Agree to a Merger." The New York Times, September 23, 1982. Cole, Robert J. "Stockholders Clear Purchase of Bendix; Allied Net Off 22%." The New York Times, February 1, 1983. Cole, Robert J. "Agee Quits Allied and Bendix Jobs." The New York Times, February 9, 1983. "Community, Employees Show Support for Bendix." The Tri-Town News, September 22, 1982. "Cost cuts enable plant to gain edge." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 27, 1985. "Courses offered at Bendix Corp." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 30, 1980. Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990. "Cunningham finally breaks lengthy silence." Democrat and Chronicle (Rochester, N.Y.), February 28, 1981. "Cunningham resigns at Bendix." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 9, 1980. Darling, Phillip A.. "The stress is on quality." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 18, 1981. Demo, Lori. "Bendix looking to expand plant." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), July 27, 1980. "Despite Tough Economic Times, Bendix Still Employs Over 3,350." The Tri-Town News, April 14, 1982. "Donald E. Lochow Is Named General Manager At Bendix." The Tri-Town News, March 18, 1987. "Donald Woodruff Gets Director Post At Bendix ECD." The Tri-Town News, July 29, 1981. "Donald Woodruff To Retire." The Tri-Town News, April 4, 1984. Dopp, Darren. "Amphenol plan will shift jobs to Bendix in Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 20, 1983. "Effect of Bendix Merger on Sidney ECD Is Uncertain." The Tri-Town News, September 29, 1982. Ettorre, Barbara. "Agee's Bold Bombshell." Daily News (New York, N.Y.), September 27, 1980. Feder, Barnaby J. "Allied's Acquisitive Chairman." The New York Times, September 23, 1982. Ferris, John. "Bendix union gives ground." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 16, 1983. "Finally--They're Married." The Indianapolis News, June 7, 1982. "Ford gives up airport option." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 27, 1986. Fox, John W.. "Nader gives Oneonta that magical touch." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 22, 2005.

"Future of ECD Looks Good, Graham Tells Rotarians." The Tri-Town News, May 4, 1983. Goodman, Ellen. "She's out, but he's still at top." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 17, 1980. Grace, Tom. "Head of union at Allied warns of Teamsters." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 22, 1986. Grace, Tom. "Allied workers ratify pact." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 4, 1986. Grace, Tom. "Allied Signal will sell Bendix plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 9, 1986. Grace, Tom. "Bids for Allied Amphenol plant due Friday." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 26, 1987. "Great Britain Man Observes U.S. Version of Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, May 6, 1987. Gruenberg, Mark. "Details of Allied's takeover of Bendix still clouded." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 13, 1982. Hartz, Peter F. Merger: The Exclusive Inside Story of the Bendix-Martin Marietta Takeover War. Beard Books, 1985. Hayes, Thomas C. "Agee Puts His Stamp on Bendix." The New York Times, January 29, 1980. Hayes, Thomas C. "2 of Top Bendix Executives Resign." The New York Times, September 13, 1980. Hayes, Thomas C. "Romance Is Disavowed in Bendix Promotion." The New York Times, September 26, 1980. Hayes, Thomas C. "No Bendix Statement on Executives." The New York Times, September 27, 1980. Hayes, Thomas C. "High Bendix Executive Quits Post Amid Controversy Over Favoritism." The New York Times, October 10, 1980. Hayes, Thomas C. "Agee's Design Now Clouded." The New York Times, October 14, 1980. Heldman, Louis M. "A new game plan at Bendix." Detroit Free Press, September 13, 1980. Heldman, Louis M. "Bendix boss slaps down office gossip." Detroit Free Press, September 25, 1980. "Her career draws attention." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), July 28, 1981. Hippeli, Christina. "Bendix plant gets new owner." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 4, 1987. Hippeli, Christina. "Bendix plant cuts back." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 13, 1987. Hippeli, Christina. "Bendix displays its past." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 24, 1987. Hippeli, Christina. "Bendix expanding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 18, 1987. Hippeli, Christina. "Bendix gets holiday break." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 11, 1987. Holusha, John. "Bendix Chief Playing for High Stakes." The New York Times, September 10, 1982. Johnson, Terri. "Allied buyer gets high marks." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 7, 1987. Katz, Barry. "Space Shuttle." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 25, 1981. Kittay, Dan. "Bendix to lay off salaried, hourly workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 17, 1981. Kittay, Dan. "Inflation decline no help for jobless." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 26, 1982. Kleinfield, N.R. "Bendix Bid Draws 58% of Marietta." The New York Times, September 7, 1982. Koten, John. "Bendix director's unhappy, resigns." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 29, 1981. "Lance Whitney Is Appointed Manager at Sidney Airport." The Tri-Town News, December 11, 1985. "Layoffs announced." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), June 17, 1987. Levine, Steven. "Airport chief seeks to retain post." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 4, 1985. Levine, Steven. "Sidney bustles with hope for the future." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 24, 1985. Levine, Steven. "Sidney names new airport chief." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 10, 1985. Levine, Steven. "Sidney Allied workers get 10% pay raises." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 4, 1986. Levine, Steven. "Allied deal looks good, analysts say." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 22, 1987. Levine, Steven. "\$430 million buyout expected to boost Amphenol business." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 4, 1987. Lewin, Tamar. "No Court Bar Seen to Marietta." The New York Times, September 22, 1982. Lewin, Tamar. "Judge Lets Marietta Pursue Bendix Bid." The New York Times, September 23, 1982. "Letters to the Editor." The Tri-Town News, December 18, 1985. Lohr, Steve. "Bendix Episode Called Isolated By Women in Management Jobs." The New York Times, October 10, 1980. Lupo, Jon. "Bendix offers competitor plan for stock purchase." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 26, 1982.

Lupo, Jon. "Corporate war traps Bendix workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 9, 1982. Lupo, Jon. "Bendix explains battle by video tape in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 15, 1982. Lupo, Jon. "Bendix to workers: Don't sell stock." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 21, 1982. Lupo, Jon. "Allied, Bendix work on takeover details." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 28, 1982. Lupo, Jon. "Bendix, union contract talks slated." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 11, 1983. Maney, Kevin. "Graham moves to Ill." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 4, 1983. "Marietta refuses talks with Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 9, 1982. "Marietta scores legal point in Bendix takeover." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 22, 1982. "Martin Marietta Directors to Meet." The New York Times, August 27, 1982. "Mayor Davis Declares Apr. 9-14 Design and Drafting Week." The Tri-Town News, April 4, 1984. McWhirter, Nickie. "If a man were promoted, there would be no rumors." Detroit Free Press, September 28, 1980. "Misuse of Credit Charged in Bendix Takeover Fight." The New York Times, October 3, 1982. "Need for Airport Expansion Is Questioned at Meeting." The Tri-Town News, October 31, 1984. "New Bendix general manager named." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 26, 1984. "No job cuts expected in Amphenol plant selloff." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), December 9, 1986. O'Brien, Patricia. "It's Not a Private Life." Wichita Eagle (Wichita, Kans.), October 3, 1980. "Officials named." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 13, 1986. "O-Yanks story." The Tri-Town News, August 12, 1998. Peoples, June E. "Sidney workers surprised." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 16, 1985. Platsky, Jeff. "Bendix workers sit tight." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 10, 1982. Platsky, Jeff. "Sidney workers ignore Bendix takeover war." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 10, 1982. Platsky, Jeff. "Workers rally for Bendix." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), September 21, 1982. Porcari, Charles F. "Amphenol expansion adds Sidney jobs." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), July 22, 1987. Porcari, Charles F. "Staff increases; Bendix upgrade nearly complete." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 10, 1987. Pratt, Doug. "Bendix lays off 58; more expected." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 22, 1982. "President named." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 8, 1986. "Residents oppose expansion." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), October 23, 1984. "Responsibility for Bendix ECD Will Shift to Allied April 1." The Tri-Town News, March 23, 1983. Reuter, Dave. "Bendix expansion may add new jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 31, 1981. Ritter, Bill. "Allied-Signal merger creates giant." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 16, 1985. Salmans, Sandra. "Marietta Draws 75% of Bendix." The New York Times, September 11, 1982. Salmans, Sandra. "Tumultuous Takeover Saga Ends: Allied and Bendix Agree to Merge." The New York Times, September 25, 1982. Salpukas, Agis. "Bendix Plans to Sell Forest-Products Unit." The New York Times, September 23, 1980. Schaeffer, Robert W.. "Components division had good decade." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 27, 1980. Schaeffer, Robert W.. "Business Was Very Good at ECD But 1980 Could Be Even Better!." The Tri-Town News, January 30, 1980. Schaeffer, Robert W. and Domenic P. Altomare. "Bendix Reports Record Year for 1980; Looks for Continued Growth in 1981." The Tri-Town News, January 21, 1981. Schaeffer, Robert W. and Domenic P. Altomare. "Record-breaking year continues a growth trend begun in 1977." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 25, 1981. Schaeffer, Robert W. and Domenic P. Altomare. "Bendix Has Best Year Ever in '81' ECD Looks for Expansion in '82." The Tri-Town News, January 27, 1982.

Schaeffer, Robert W. and Domenic P. Altomare. "For fifth year, Bendix divisions break revenue records." *Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.)*, January 31, 1982.

Schaffer, Peter. "Top Bendix exec resigns." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 7, 1983.

Sheehy, Gail. "Mary: An ambitious angel reaches out for power." Daily News (New York, N.Y.), October 14, 1980. "Sidney Chamber of Commerce Supports Airport Extension." The Tri-Town News, October 17, 1984. "Sidney seems safe in Allied merger." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 17, 1985. "Simmonds chief had heart attack." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 24, 1985. "Stephen T. Tacea Is Named Marketing Director at ECD." The Tri-Town News, November 26, 1980. "Stockholders OK Bendix merger." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), February 1, 1983. Sweet, Tom. "Sidney studies air service options." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), April 29, 1985. "Swinging door on executive sweet." Daily News (New York, N.Y.), September 27, 1980. "Top Performance Supplier Award Goes to Allied Amphenol Plant." The Tri-Town News, August 27, 1986. Topousis, Tom. "Bendix expecting many new jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 21, 1983. Topousis, Tom. "Bendix still waiting word on new jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 4, 1983. Topousis, Tom. "Union leaders hope to save Bendix jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 27, 1983. "Traffic marks logged in 1984 at Link Field." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 11, 1985. "Transition for Agee." The New York Times, December 25, 1982. "Uncork wine job for Mary." Daily News (New York, N.Y.), February 23, 1981. "United Technologies raises offer for Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 16, 1982. "Vets appreciate Bendix hiring policy." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 6, 1981. "Wedding Bells Rumored For Bendix Corp. Pair." The Buffalo News, July 20, 1981. "William H. Graham III Named to Key Post at Bendix ECD." The Tri-Town News, January 12, 1983. "Woman VP on Bendix Xorp. On Leave Amid 'Gossip'." Los Angeles Times, September 29, 1980. Wright, Jim. "Bendix plans an expansion." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 30, 1981. Wright, Jim. "Bendix expansion means the end of a business era in Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 31, 1981. Wright, Jim. "Bendix unit moving to Fla." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), May 28, 1981. Wright, Jim. "Schaeffer takes over Simmonds plant." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), January 7, 1983. Wright, Jim. "Sidney seeks more airport studies." Press and Sun-Bulletin (Binghamton, N.Y.), November 5, 1984

Chapter 12 - Amphenol Changes and the Calm Before the Storm (1988-2005)

"20 lose jobs at Amphenol." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 10, 1992.

"28 more laid off in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 17, 1990.

"Ability To Change' Is Key to Success, Amphenol General Manager Tells Rotary." The Tri-Town News, November 26, 1997.

"Amphenol Aerospace At Sidney Expands Production Test Facility." The Tri-Town News, February 12, 1997.

"Amphenol Aerospace Goes To Indy!" The Tri-Town News, March 8, 2000.

"Amphenol agrees to buy Matrix line." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), October 15, 1997.

"Amphenol Announces Plans to Expand Sidney Operations." The Tri-Town News, February 10, 1988.

"Amphenol Celebrates 75 Years by Honoring Its Employees." The Tri-Town News, September 20, 2000.

"Amphenol closes merger with KKR." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), May 20, 1997.

"Amphenol Connectors Built in Sidney Will Be in International Space Station." The Tri-Town News, January 22, 1997.

"Amphenol Corporation, Amphenol Aerospace Operations." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 20, 1994.

"Amphenol earnings rise 25% in quarter." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 19, 1996.

"Amphenol Employee Lynn Shirdon Marks Fifty Year Milestone." The Tri-Town News, August 15, 2001.

"Amphenol Expands Its Markets." The Tri-Town News, September 6, 2000.

"Amphenol income up." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), January 25, 1994. "Amphenol makes deal for merger." Hartford Courant, January 24, 1997. "Amphenol makes stock offering." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), November 9, 1991. "Amphenol may be sold." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 24, 1997. "Amphenol Names Aiken Director of Marketing." The Tri-Town News, November 16, 1994. "Amphenol promotion." Hartford Courant, May 24, 1996. "Amphenol Purchases Matrix Sciences Assets From AMP." The Tri-Town News, October 22, 1997. "Amphenol reassures investors." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 18, 2001. "Amphenol rebounds from 1991." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), January 30, 1993. "Amphenol Salutes Its Employees." The Tri-Town News, September 6, 2000. "Amphenol shifts UK chief to head Sidney operations." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 19, 1989. "Amphenol To Pull Jet from Sidney Airport." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 15, 1992. "Amphenol Warns of Possible Layoff." The Tri-Town News, June 27, 1990. "Amphenol Will Be Honored June 3 for Their Value To The Community." The Tri-Town News, May 19, 2005. "Amphenol Workers Accept Contract Oct. 27." The Tri-Town News, November 7, 2001. "Amphenol Workers Scare Results in His Arrest." The Tri-Town News, May 19, 1993. "Amphenol workers searched." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 17, 1990. "Amphenol's owner LPL reports profit for year '87." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 10, 1988. Anderson, Gary. "Amphenol's Future Is Bright, Thanks To All Our Employees." The Tri-Town News, September 6, 2000. "Area Businesses Provide Donations for Warriors Championship Jackets." The Tri-Town News, January 12, 2006. "Army Helicopter Visits Bendix; Employees See Connectors at Work." The Tri-Town News, June 27, 1990. Basler, George. "BCC to retrain workers." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 7, 1995. Basler, George. "Championship lifts Sidney's spirits." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 6, 2005. "Bendix Book Captures Flavor of Yesterdays." The Tri-Town News, November 22, 1989. "Bendix Connector Plant Open House Sept. 22." The Tri-Town News, September 12, 1990. "Bendix Connector to Have New Manager." The Tri-Town News, April 19, 1989. "Bendix To Lay Off 75; Will Offer Assistance in Finding New Jobs." The Tri-Town News, February 8, 1989. "Benefits Are Restored for Amphenol Retirees." The Tri-Town News, August 4, 1993. "BICC offering to sell two companies to LPL." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), June 17, 1989. Boshnack, Mark. "Amphenol Corp. wins race against time." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 6, 2000. Breakey, Patricia. "Business owners relieved at end of Amphenol strike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 31, 1995. "Brush Connector Dept. Moves To Mexico Plant." The Tri-Town News, April 17, 1996. "Ceremony Oct. 2 Celebrates Reopening of Sidney Airport." The Tri-Town News, September 29, 1999. Chatzky, Andrew, et al. "NAFTA and the USMCA: Weighing the Impact of North American Trade." Council on Foreign Relations website, February 18, 2025. https://www.cfr.org/backgrounder/naftas-economic-impact "Check for \$15,000 (photo caption)." The Tri-Town News, July 27, 1988. Clegg, Jeannine. "Bendix will lay off 75." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 6, 1989. "Congressman Boehlert Visits Amphenol Plant. (photo caption)." The Tri-Town News, October 28, 1992. Conzola II, E.J. "Amphenol laying off 65 at Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 20, 1990. Cooper, Jennifer. "Amphenol, union happy with new pact." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 28, 1998. Cooper, Jennifer. "Amphenol has stake in latest space mission." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 04, 1998.

"Corporate Facts: Amphenol Corp." Hartford Courant, June 21, 1993.

"Amphenol Head Leaves Post." The Tri-Town News, February 9, 1994.

"Corporate Facts: Amphenol Corp." Hartford Courant, June 24, 1996.

Crandall, Denny, ed. The Spark in the Dark - A Treasury of Memories Mined from the Golden Years of Scintilla's Past. Heart of the Lakes Publishing, 1990. Doorey, Marty. "DeGeorge completes leveraged buyout of LPL." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 12, 1990. "DOT Completes Sidney Airport Study; Details to Be Announced This Month." The Tri-Town News, September 13, 1995. Downs, Peter. "Wallingford firm sold for \$53.5m." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), December 21, 1988. Downs, Peter. "LPL completes acquisition of connector operations." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), August 10, 1989. Earl, Mary Margaret. "Y2K preparation costly but useful, Tier officials say." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 6, 2000. "Employee Assistance Center Offers Help To Laid Off Workers." The Tri-Town News, May 9, 1990. "Engineers' Club of Sidney Celebrates 50th Anniversary." The Tri-Town News, November 1, 1989. "Espionage 'bug' has rural tone." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 5, 1988. "Fake grenade starts Sidney scare." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 15, 1993. "Fosters Win \$3M Lottery with Master Market Ticket." The Tri-Town News, January 18, 1989. Frazier, Tom. "Amphenol restructuring leaves plant unchanged." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 26, 1988. Frazier, Tom. "Amphenol's new owner pours on the debt." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 23, 1989. Fullerton, Fran. "Sidney fears Amphenol will cut 900 jobs." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 28, 1990. Fullerton, Fran. "Amphenol union says job move unfair." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 3, 1990. "Future of The Hospital, Health Care Expected To Be Decided This Week." The Tri-Town News, June 30, 2005. "Gary Anderson Is Appointed General Manager At Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, October 19, 1994. Gavin, Steven. "Airport Should Service Public Or Close Down. (letter to editor)." The Tri-Town News, January 9, 1991. Godin, Mary Ellen. "Amphenol sales up." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), January 20, 2005. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol promises to help workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 7, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Laid-off workers will get benefits." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 09, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Bendix cuts cancel apprentice class." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 28, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "65 lose jobs at Amphenol." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 29, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "65 lose jobs, others lose pay and job status." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 1, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol gets new general manager." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 18, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "New Bendix chief makes big switch." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 23, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol union rejects new 3-year contract." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 20, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol to vote on strike benefits." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 30, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol employees near decision on strike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 3, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "New book, Sidney museum to tell story of Bendix plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 28, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol fires 60 recently workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 2, 1989. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol cuts 150 jobs on line." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 2, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Layoffs at Sidney plant ripple through the village." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 3, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol lays off another 33." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 17, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Two Sidney factories cut workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 6, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Mexico may get some of Sidney's work." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 19, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol sees its work in action." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 21, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol transfer may cost 106 jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 26, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Sidney plant, union to talk." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 5, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol workers wave flag in protest." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 12, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Bendix book chronicles plant's history." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 18, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Transfer of Amphenol jobs delayed." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 25, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol to honor employees' effort with open house." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 19, 1990.

Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol workers explore the memories." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 24, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Laid-off workers are offered help." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 27, 1990. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol to slice 48 jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 5, 1991. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol lays off 52 workers at Sidney plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 6, 1991. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol plans to lay off 200." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 13, 1991. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol removing jet from Sidney airport." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 14, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Sidney's Amphenol Corp. lays off 56 workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 4, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol cuts another 20 workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 18, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Exec to leave Sidney plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 3, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol plant's new chief on familiar ground." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 15, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Not everyone at Amphenol happy with contract." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 27, 1992. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Plant's new boss same as old boss." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 6, 1993. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol to cut retiree benefits starting Sept. 1." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 20, 1993. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Union blasts Amphenol move." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 22, 1993. Hallenbeck, Brent. "EPA orders \$4M cleanup in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 14, 1993. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol boss resigns." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 9, 1994. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Business interest rejuvenates training center." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 4, 1994. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Funding continues to retrain laid-off Amphenol workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 15, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol union contract vote 'uncertain'." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 20, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol workers on strike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 23, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Figures show Amphenol's profitable." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 24, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Union shrugs off scab threat." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 26, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol, strikers resume talks." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 27, 1995. Hallenbeck, Brent. "Amphenol sends more work to Mexico." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 19, 1996. Hippeli, Christina. "Plant's closing to add more jobs at Bendix." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 10, 1988. "Hospital, Town Vote to File For Closure of The Hospital." The Tri-Town News, July 14, 2005. "The Hospital Foundation and Building Fund Get \$32,000 Boost from Amphenol Aerospace." The Tri-Town News, December 14, 1994. "In Brief." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), May 25, 1996. "ISO 9001 family." *International Organization for Standardization*, February 18, 2025. https://www.iso.org/standards/popular/iso-9000family Johnson, Walt. "Our Major Industries Deserve Thanks For Opening Their Doors. (letter to editor)." The Tri-Town News, October 3, 1990. Jump, Linda. "Big bucks have little effect to winner." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 14, 1989. Jump, Linda. "First Lotto check brings new Celebrity." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 5, 1989. Jump, Linda. "Amphenol if Sidney celebrates its 75th year." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 8, 2000. Korb, Lawrence J., Laura Conley, Alex Rothman. "A Historical Perspective on Defense Budgets." Center for American Progress, August 21, 2024. https://www.americanprogress.org/article/a-historical-perspective-on-defense-budgets/ Kozubek, Marcia. "Sidney airport pulling out of financial dive." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 30, 1997. Lange, Karen. "Amphenol to lay off 65 workers." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 28, 1989. Lange, Karen. "Best paid workers get Amphenol ax." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 30, 1989. Lange, Karen. "Amphenol workers begin break with stalled talks." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 22, 1989. Levine, Steven. "1,000 Amphenol workers strike." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 22, 1995. "LPL buyout approved by directors." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 6, 1990.

- "LPL buys cable unit." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 2, 1988.
- "LPL buys Chicago plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 25, 1989.

39

"LPL buys connector operations." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 27, 1989. "LPL increases Lightwave share." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), May 12, 1988. "LPL's Amphenol operation posted \$6.6 million loss." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 18, 1988. Lubanko, Matthew. "Amphenol to sell majority stake." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), January 24, 1997. Luebbert, Laurie A. "Benefits threatened." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 24, 1993. Luebbert, Laurie A. "Amphenol retirees get benefits." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 30, 1993. Mansheffer, Pete S. "Sidney Field Hockey Team Captures N.Y.S. Championship!" The Tri-Town News, November 20, 1991. Marshall, Denise. "LPL Amphenol Gift To B-G School Will Help Upgrade Science Program." The Tri-Town News, February 24, 1988. Marshall, Denise. "Negotiations Are Continuing for Retirees at Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, July 28, 1993. "Mayor Davis 'Totally Committed' To Keeping Sidney Airport Open." The Tri-Town News, January 12, 1994. "Memorial Service Saturday for Donald E. Lochow." The Tri-Town News, December 7, 1988. Monroe, Jennifer. "Amphenol employees give OK to new contract." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 26, 1992. Moran, John M. "Powering Up." Hartford Courant, September 12, 2004. Morelli, Steve. "Amphenol technology goes to the races." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 22, 2000. "NASA Astronaut Tours Amphenol, Describes Mission Aboard Columbia." The Tri-Town News, March 31, 2004. Non, Sergio G. "Amphenol union agrees to contract." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 29, 1995. Non, Sergio G. "Sidney puzzled by Amphenol sale." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 25, 1997. Non, Sergio G. "Amphenol to be in good hands, observers say." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 18, 1997. O'Hanlon, Michael E. "U.S. Defense Spending in Historical and International Context." Econofact, August 22, 2024. https://econofact.org/u-sdefense-spending-in-historical-and-international-context "Open House Is This Saturday for Bendix Employees, Families." The Tri-Town News, September 19, 1990. "Our History." Amphenol Corporation, April 24, 2024. https://amphenol.com/about "Persian Gulf War." *History*, August 22, 2024. https://www.history.com/topics/middle-east/persian-gulf-war. Platsky, Jeff. "Amphenol faces the unknown." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 26, 1997. Platsky, Jeff. "Amphenol passes \$1B sales mark." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 20, 2000. Platsky, Jeff. "Amphenol connects in growing market." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 19, 2000. Porcari, Charles F. "Sidney plant to gain 200 new jobs." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 10, 1988. Porcari, Charles F. "Bainbridge-Guilford to begin advanced program in science." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 24, 1988. "Regional Manufacturing Training Center Becomes a Reality at Amphenol, Sidney." The Tri-Town News, September 28, 1994. Richardson, Denise. "Bendix retirees seek to secure benefits." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 15, 1988. "Shareholders approve Amphenol sale." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 15, 1997. "Sidney Airport Projects Planned in Ongoing Improvement Program." The Tri-Town News, August 30, 2000. "Sidney Chamber Recognizes Joseph Renton and Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, June 9, 2005. "Sidney Chamber to Honor Amphenol, Joseph Renton." The Tri-Town News, April 14, 2005. "Sidney Engineers Club to Observe 50th Anniversary on October 21." The Tri-Town News, October 4, 1989. "Sidney Mayor Recognizes Amphenol and Employees." The Tri-Town News, September 6, 2000. "Sidney Names David Logan Airport Operations Manager." The Tri-Town News, March 6, 1991. "Sidney Receives Second Grant to Improve Municipal Airport." The Tri-Town News, August 21, 1996. "Sidney Village Discusses Plans for Redevelopment of Sherwood Heights." The Tri-Town News, March 28, 2001. "Sidney's Engineer's Club Sponsors Program with Local High Schools." The Tri-Town News, November 23, 1988. "Some B-2 parts made locally." Press and Sun-Bulletin, August 2, 1990. "T. Roy Burton Returns to Amphenol in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, March 10, 1993. "Technical Leadership Pays Off for Four Employees at Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, March 27, 1991. Thomas, Maurice. "Amphenol has high hopes for the future." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 15, 1998.

"Three Area Graduates Receive Amphenol Science, Math Award." The Tri-Town News, June 28, 1989. Trombley, Brian E. "Amphenol getting new owners." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), January 24, 1997. Trombley, Brian E. "Stockholders OK Amphenol sale; workers cautiously optimistic." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 16, 1997. Trombley, Brian E. "Sidney's Amphenol Corp. revs back up." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 30, 1997. Trombley, Brian E. "Amphenol purchase won't bring jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 20, 1997. Trombley, Brian E. "Amphenol co-workers revive their buddy." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 9, 1998. "Unadilla's New Playground Fund Receives Donation from Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, July 20, 1988. "Union at Amphenol Rejects New Contract." The Tri-Town News, July 26, 1989. "Union Overwhelmingly Ratifies 3 Year Contract with Amphenol." The Tri-Town News, November 8, 1989. "Unions unite behind Amphenol workers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 25, 1995. Wilber, Tom. "Strikers handed deadline." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 25, 1995. Wilber, Tom. "Amphenol workers concerned." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 7, 1996. Wilkens, Jurgen H. "Union Disturbed with Amphenol Over Mexico Move. (letter to editor)." The Tri-Town News, July 11, 1990. Williams, Fred. "Parts from local companies help put shuttle in orbit." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 30, 1988. Williams, Fred. "Amphenol plans to be stronger No. 2." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 9, 1989. Williams, Fred. "Job change means move from England to Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 15, 1989. Williams, Fred. "War demonstrates dividends of high-tech defense." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 3, 1991. Williams, Fred. "Amphenol returns to market." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 25, 1991. Williams, Fred. "Amphenol's debut." Press and Sun-Bulletin, November 9, 1991. Williams, Fred and Marty Doorey. "S. Tier companies' ties to Persian Gulf war run deep." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 20, 1991. Wright, Jim. "Former administrator of Amphenol Corp. was popular, respected." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 2, 1988. Wright, Jim. "Sidney's Amphenol plant to lay off 75 workers." Press and Sun-Bulletin, February 7, 1989. Wright, Jim. "Man saves family from house fire." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 7, 1997. Zealand, Elise. "Village worries about airport losses." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 29, 1993. Zebora, Jim. "Public offering set for Wallingford's Amphenol Corp." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), September 12, 1991. Zebora, Jim. "Amphenol Corp. holds first annual meeting." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), May 23, 1992. Zebora, Jim. "Amphenol Corp. plans to acquire Times Fiber Inc." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), September 12, 1992. Zebora, Jim. "Amphenol finishes big year with earnings up 46 percent." Record-Journal (Meriden, Conn.), January 18, 1996.

Chapter 13 – The Floods (2006-2011)

"\$2M Grant Gives Amphenol Boost In Ongoing Flood Recovery Efforts." The Tri-Town News, July 20, 2006.

"2006 Flood Recovery Internal Meeting Notes." Amphenol Aerospace internal documents, June-July 2006.

- "2011 Flood Recovery Internal Meeting Notes." Amphenol Aerospace internal documents, September 2011.
- "Allied In Sidney Undertakes Project To Alleviate Flooding, and Erosion." The Tri-Town News, July 30, 1986.

"Amphenol earnings rise for 4Q, year." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 18, 2008.

"Amphenol news shows what's possible." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 1, 2011.

"Amphenol profit falls 11 percent." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 22, 2010.

"Amphenol Q4 net income rises 50%." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 20, 2011.

"Amphenol should stay in area." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 14, 2011.

"Amphenol." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 6, 2011.

Anderson, Gary. "Amphenol Aerospace memorandum." Amphenol Aerospace internal documents, October 5, 2011.

Anderson, Gary. "Amphenol Aerospace memorandum." Amphenol Aerospace internal documents, November 29, 2011. Anderson, Gary. In-Person Interview, October 22, 2024. "Area Begins Recuperation Efforts With Many People Working Together." The Tri-Town News, July 13, 2006. Baldauf, Mark. In-Person Interview, October 10, 2024. Boshnack, Mark. "Sidney gets flood-protection funding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 23, 2008. Boshnack, Mark. "Corps examines Sidney flooding issues." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 25, 2009. Boshnack, Mark. "Five years later, towns still rebuilding, recovering." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 1, 2011. Boshnack, Mark. "Lee brings more flooding to the area." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 8, 2011. Boshnack, Mark. "Area crews scramble as flood waters near crest." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 9, 2011. Boshnack, Mark. "Amphenol seeking to relocate facility locally." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 5, 2011. Boshnack, Mark. "Amphenol eyes move, likely to stay in region." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 6, 2011. Brunner, Al. In-Person Interview, November 1, 2024. Burns, Nancy Sue. "You Don't Think It Could Happen To You!" The Tri-Town News, July 6, 2006. Cunningham, Neil. "Allied workers 'mop-up' after shutdown." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 13, 1984. Czernecki, Tom. Video Conference Interview, September 6, 2024. Davis, Al. In-Person Interview, September 16, 2024. "Delaware County - Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 31, 2006. Dooling, Nancy. "Officials fear business exodus." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 28, 2011. "DOT investigating causes of flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 16, 1977. "Flash-flood watch still in effect today." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 7, 2011. "Flood Control In Sidney Area Gets Hearing." Sidney Enterprise, October 3, 1946. "Flood Prevention Meeting in Sidney Shows Progress in Protecting Area." The Tri-Town News, November 25, 2010. "Flood Wall Might Be Best Protection to Deal with Future Flooding in Sidney." The Tri-Town News, August 12, 2010. "Flooding Affects Tri-Town Area." The Tri-Town News, March 19, 1986. "Flooding Plagues Tri-Town Area." The Tri-Town News, March 14, 1979. Hacken, Liz. "Soldier enjoys holiday homecoming." Press and Sun-Bulletin, November 24, 2006. Hacken, Liz and Jim Wright. "Tier braces for more floods." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 28, 2006. Horan, Ed. In-Person Interview, October 28, 2024. "June 2006 Flood." Susquehanna River Basin Commission, January 2007. Liberatore, Brian. "Soldier gets warm homecoming." Press and Sun-Bulletin, May 17, 2006. "Local, State, Federal Governments Cooperate to Solve Sidney Flooding." The Tri-Town News, March 12, 2009. MacDonald, Tim. Video Conference Interview, October 15, 2024. Mahoney, Joe. "Amphenol to stay in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), November 29, 2011. Micale, Jennifer. "Amphenol Aerospace to stay in Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, November 30, 2011. Mohrmann, Fred. "Future Sidney Prospects Look Good, Says Mayor." Press and Sun-Bulletin, March 3, 1957. Moran, Paul. Video Conference Interview, September 20, 2024. Nance, Rahkia. "Heavy rain + soggy soil = flood." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 29, 2006. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Amphenol gets \$2M grant for cleanup." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 13, 2006. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Normal operations to resume next week at Amphenol." Press and Sun-Bulletin, August 16, 2006. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Amphenol set to hire up to 70 workers." Press and Sun-Bulletin, August 19, 2006. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Firms receive Empire Zone status." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 11, 2007. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Amphenol reports decline in net income." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 16, 2009. Nguyen, My-Ly. "Amphenol flood damage hits \$20M." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 28, 2011.

Peloso, Linda. In-Person Interview, October 29, 2024. Platsky, Jeff. "Flooding hurts Amphenol revenues." Press and Sun-Bulletin, July 20, 2006. Platsky, Jeff. "Flood costs company \$21 million." Press and Sun-Bulletin, October 19, 2006. Platsky, Jeff. "Amphenol posts record earnings." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 18, 2007. Porter, Dennis. In-Person Interview, September 23, 2024. Reilly, Steve. "Fearing the Worst." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 8, 2011. "Removing the waters. (photo caption)." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 13, 1977. Richardson, Denise. "Sidney residents pitch in to fix flood damage." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 13, 2011. Richardson, Denise. "Officials work to keep Amphenol plant in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 26, 2011. Richardson, Denise. "Local firms battle to stay afloat." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 29, 2011. Ross, Mark. In-Person Interview, November 13, 2024. "Route 8 is blamed for some flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 31, 1977. "Route 8 repair bids are let." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 7, 1977. Schildkraut, Al. Video Conference Interview, February 6, 2025. Schneider, Doug. "DISASTER." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 29, 2006. Selfridge, Ritch. Video Conference Interview, September 16, 2024. "Senator Clinton letter to Governor Pataki." Amphenol Aerospace internal documents, November 06, 2006. "Sidney Begins Its Recovery With Help of Many Volunteers." The Tri-Town News, July 6, 2006. "Sidney Cites Erosion Threat." The Binghamton Press, October 2, 1946. "Sidney establishes 12-hour curfew." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 8, 2011. "Sidney Makes Flood Prevention A Priority For The Village In 2007." The Tri-Town News, February 1, 2007. "Sidney Receives \$1.2M Funding For Flood Protection Projects." The Tri-Town News, May 29, 2008. "Sidney soaked by Gloria's storm." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 30, 1985. "Sidney village, town in state of emergency; residents asked to prepare for major flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 7, 2011. "Sidney's Mayor Warren Says Village Needs To Move Ahead With Projects." The Tri-Town News, January 25, 2007. Soldinger, Steve. In-Person Interview, December 17, 2024. Swartz, Debbie. "Amphenol lays off 100 from two Tier plants." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 4, 2008. "Three Long-time Amphenol Employees are Recognized for Dedicated Service." The Tri-Town News, July 23, 2009. "Thunderstorm Washes Out Bridges; Causes Lots of Minor Damage." The Tri-Town News, September 1, 1976. "Torrential Rains Cause Immense Local Damage." Sidney Enterprise, July 11, 1935. Waters, Hi. "On The Water Front..." The Scintillator, December 1950. "Weather forecast." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 23, 2006, through June 30, 2006. "Weather service warns of flash flooding." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 6, 2011. "Week in Review: Lee strikes as area recovers." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 10, 2011. "What a Difference a Day Makes!" The Tri-Town News, February 18, 1981. Williams, Ron. In-Person Interview, November 19, 2024. Williams, Scott. In-Person Interview, November 19, 2024. "Worse Than '06'." Press and Sun-Bulletin, September 9, 2011. Wright, Jim. "Compassion is key to rebuilding Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, August 7, 2006. Wycallis, Mark. Video Conference Interview, September 24, 2024. Youngs, Jason. In-Person Interview, October 2, 2024. Ziglar, Alice. In-Person Interview, October 10, 2024.

Chapter 14 - A New Factory and Modern-Day Amphenol (2012-2025)

"Amphenol breaks ground on new Sidney plant." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), May 14, 2013. "Amphenol issues statement about strike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 18, 2022. "Amphenol pays \$18 million in deferral settlement." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 4, 2023. Blanchard, Scott. "Constitution Pipeline project ends as builder cites 'diminished' return on investment." WHYY, November 1, 2024. https://whyy.org/articles/constitution-pipeline-project-ends-as-builder-cites-diminished-return-on-investment/. Boshnack, Mark. "Amphenol electricity source to be topic." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), February 1, 2012. Boshnack, Mark. "Owner Oks sale of land for Amphenol move." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), July 18, 2012. Boshnack, Mark. "Business owners address needs to Schumer." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 4, 2012. Boshnack, Mark. "Amphenol expanding with new facility in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 22, 2013. Brown, Kyle. "Amphenol Aerospace Plating Project" Amphenol Aerospace memorandum, September 26, 2023. Cocklin, Jamison. "A 'Sunk Cost,' Constitution Pipeline Canceled After Eight Year Battle." Natural Gas Intelligence, November 1, 2024. https://www.naturalgasintel.com/news/a-sunk-cost-constitution-pipeline-canceled-after-eight-year-battle/. Hill, David. "Amphenol Corp. receives a \$750,000 grant for propane." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 29, 2015. Hill, David. "Pentagon blamed for Amphenol layoffs in Sidney." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 21, 2016. Hill, David. "Pipeline key to plans for Tier." Press and Sun-Bulletin, April 26, 2016. Klukkert, Vicky. "Amphenol workers go on strike in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 17, 2022. Klukkert, Vicky. "Amphenol employees approve new contract, end strike." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 19, 2022. Koplen, Cathy B.. "Firm takes innovation to new heights - literally." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 3, 2013. "Lawmakers take virtual ride at Amphenol." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 26, 2014. Levin-Waldman, Ariel. "Schumer pushes to rebuild company." Press and Sun-Bulletin, June 16, 2012. Mahoney, Joe. "Miller says pipeline should be built on I-88 corridor." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 9, 2012. Mahoney, Joe. "Work to begin on new Amphenol site." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 3, 2013. Mahoney, Joe. "Pipeline would send gas to Amphenol, towns." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), March 19, 2014. Mahoney, Joe. "Company has gas agreements made." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 25, 2014. Mahoney, Joe. "Pipeline project clears environmental hurdle." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), October 25, 2014. Mahoney, Joe. "Dems, fracking big losers in '14." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), December 29, 2014. Mahoney, Joe. "Energy giant buys pipeline planners' parent." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 28, 2015. "New factory groundbreaking ceremony." Amphenol Aerospace ceremony transcript, May 13, 2013. "Richard Aiken obituary." Press and Sun-Bulletin, December 14, 2019. Richardson, Denise. "Temporary layoffs decimate Amphenol force." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 19, 2016. Richardson, Denise. "Schumer: Red tape cost Amphenol jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), April 20, 2016. Richardson, Denise. "Amphenol: Senator saved some 100 jobs." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), August 29, 2016. Richardson, Denise. "Amphenol announces solar farm plan." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), September 18, 2018. "Schumer seeks disaster aid to keep Amphenol in Sidney." The Daily Star (Oneonta, N.Y.), June 16, 2012. Swift, Matthew. "Approve Gas Pipeline Now." Press and Sun-Bulletin, January 14, 2015.